

# PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

Speaker: Hon. Francis (Buck) Watts Hansard, Published by Order of the Legislature

Hansard Index for Fall 2016

**Second Session** 

of the

Sixty-fifth General Assembly

# **Table of Contents**

Districts and Members	1
Members and Districts	2
Members and Ministers	3
Sitting Days	4
Statements by Members	5
Statements by Ministers	7
Oral Questions	9
Responses to Questions Taken as Notice	33
Reports by Committees	34
Motions	35
Bills	37
Capital Revenue and Capital Expenditures	39
Supplementary Estimates of Expenditures	39
Member Index	40
Subject Index	62

# **Districts and Members**

Alberton-Roseville	Pat Murphy
Belfast-Murray River	Darlene Compton
Borden-Kinkora	Jamie Fox
Charlottetown-Brighton	Jordan Brown
Charlottetown-Lewis Point	
Charlottetown-Parkdale	
Charlottetown-Sherwood	Robert Mitchell
Charlottetown-Victoria Park	Richard Brown
Cornwall-Meadowbank	Heath MacDonald
Evangeline-Miscouche	Sonny Gallant
Georgetown-St. Peters	Steven Myers
Kellys Cross-Cumberland	Dr. Peter Bevan-Baker
Kensington-Malpeque	Matthew MacKay
Montague-Kilmuir	Allen Roach
Morell-Mermaid	Sidney MacEwen
O'Leary-Inverness	
Rustico-Emerald	Brad Trivers
Souris-Elmira	Colin LaVie
Stratford-Kinlock	James Aylward
Summerside-St. Eleanors	Tina Mundy
Summerside-Wilmot	Chris Palmer
Tignish-Palmer Road	Hal Perry
Tracadie-Hillsborough Park	Buck Watts
Tyne Valley-Linkletter	Paula Biggar
Vernon River-Stratford	Alan McIsaac
West Royalty-Springvale	Bush Dumville
York-Oyster Bed	Wade MacLauchlan

# **Members and Districts**

Aylward, James	Stratford-Kinlock
Bevan-Baker, Dr. Peter	Kellys Cross-Cumberland
Biggar, Paula	Tyne Valley-Linkletter
Brown, Jordan	Charlottetown-Brighton
Brown, Richard	Charlottetown-Victoria Park
Casey, Kathleen	Charlottetown-Lewis Point
Compton, Darlene	Belfast-Murray River
Currie, Doug	Charlottetown-Parkdale
Dumville, Bush	West Royalty-Springvale
Fox, Jamie	Borden-Kinkora
Gallant, Sonny	Evangeline-Miscouche
Henderson, Robert	O'Leary-Inverness
LaVie, Colin	Souris-Elmira
MacDonald, Heath	Cornwall-Meadowbank
MacEwen, Sidney	Morell-Mermaid
MacLauchlan, Wade	York-Oyster Bed
MacKay, Matthew	Kensington-Malpeque
McIsaac, Alan	Vernon River-Stratford
Mitchell, Robert	Charlottetown-Sherwood
Mundy, Tina	Summerside-St. Eleanors
Murphy, Pat	Alberton-Roseville
Myers, Steven	Georgetown-St. Peters
Palmer, Chris	Summerside-Wilmot
Perry, Hal	Tignish-Palmer Road
Roach, Allen	Montague-Kilmuir
Trivers, Brad	Rustico-Emerald
Watts, Buck	Tracadie-Hillsborough Park

# **Members and Ministers**

Aylward, James (Stratford-Kinlock) Bevan-Baker, Dr. Peter (Kellys Cross-Cumberland)Leader of the Third Party Biggar, Paula (Tyne Valley-Linkletter)Minister of Transportation, Infrastructure and Energy (and Minister Responsible for Status of Women)
Brown, Jordan (Charlottetown-Brighton)
Brown, Richard (Charlottetown-Victoria Park) Minister of Workforce and Advanced Learning
Casey, Kathleen (Charlottetown-Lewis Point)Deputy Speaker
Compton, Darlene (Belfast-Murray River)
Currie, Doug (Charlottetown-Parkdale)Minister of Education, Early Learning and Culture
Dumville, Bush (West Royalty-Springvale)
Fox, Jamie (Borden-Kinkora) Leader of the Opposition
Gallant, Sonny (Evangeline-Miscouche)
Henderson, Robert (O'Leary-Inverness)Minister of Health and Wellness
LaVie, Colin (Souris-Elmira)
MacDonald, Heath (Cornwall-Meadowbank)Minister of Economic Development and Tourism
MacEwen, Sidney (Morell-Mermaid)Opposition Whip
MacKay, Matthew (Kensington-Malpeque)
MacLauchlan, Wade (York-Oyster Bed) Premier (President of the Executive Council; Minister
of Justice and Public Safety, and Attorney General; Minister Responsible for Intergovernmental
Affairs; Minister Responsible for Aboriginal Affairs; Minister Responsible for Acadian
and Francophone Affairs)
McIsaac, Alan (Vernon River-Stratford)
Mitchell, Robert (Charlottetown-Sherwood) Minister of Communities, Land and Environment
Mundy, Tina (Summerside-St. Eleanors)
Murphy, Pat (Alberton-Roseville)  Myore Stayon (Georgetown St. Potors)
Myers, Steven (Georgetown-St. Peters) Palmer, Chris (Summerside-Wilmot)
Perry, Hal (Tignish-Palmer Road)
Roach, Allen (Montague-Kilmuir)
Trivers, Brad (Rustico-Emerald)
Watts, Buck (Tracadie-Hillsborough Park)
mails, Duck (Tracadic Timsoorough rank)speaker

# Sitting Days – Fall 2016

15 November	1389-1451
16 November	1452-1495
17 November	1496-1573
18 November	1574-1614
22 November	1615-1677
23 November	1678-1725
24 November	1726-1797
25 November	1798-1843
29 November	1844-1917
30 November	1918-1962
1 December	1963-2035
2 December	2036-2082
6 December.	2083-2156
7 December	2157-2202
8 December.	2203-2278
9 December.	2279-2326
13 December.	2327-2398
14 December.	2399-2447
15 December	2448-2521

# **Statements by Members**

# Alberton-Roseville (Pat Murphy)

Alberton Lions Club 50<sup>th</sup> (24 November), 1729 Audrey Callaghan (14 December), 2401 Elmsdale Church of the Nazarene (9 December), 2283 Holland College Alberton (22 November), 1617

Paul Goguen (16 November), 1458

Sherrill Horne (1 December), 1967

# Belfast-Murray River (Darlene Compton)

Kier White (18 November), 1585

### Borden-Kinkora (Jamie Fox)

[none]

# Charlottetown-Brighton (Jordan Brown)

Colonel Gray Craft Fair (24 November), 1729 Ian "Tex" MacDonald (16 November), 1458 Joseph Georges Arsenault (2 December), 2041 Jour du Souvenir acadien 2016/2016 Acadian Remembrance Day (13 December), 2332 Kate Ryan (6 December), 2087

### Charlottetown-Lewis Point (Kathleen Casey)

Captain Nichola Goddard Foundation Dinner (17 November), 1502 Carolyn Bateman (6 December), 2086 Food Tax Credit (30 November), 1921 Regulating Midwifery on PEI (22 November), 1617

#### Charlottetown-Parkdale (Doug Currie)

[see Statements by Ministers]

### Charlottetown-Sherwood (Robert Mitchell)

[see Statements by Ministers]

# Charlottetown-Victoria Park (Richard Brown)

[see Statements by Ministers]

# Cornwall-Meadowbank (Heath MacDonald)

[see Statements by Ministers]

# Evangeline-Miscouche (Sonny Gallant)

Acadian and Francophone Chamber of Commerce Luncheon (9 December), 2282

Father Charles Gallant (15 December), 2451

Fire Department Dinners (7 December), 2160

Henri and Pierre Gallant (23 November), 1683

Lucas Arsenault (17 November), 1502

Miscouche Consolidated School (25 November), 1849 Remembrance Day (12 November), 1264

# Georgetown-St. Peters (Steven Myers)

Kings County Power Lifting (8 December), 2208 The Beard Gives Back (14 December), 2401 Wall of Fame – Georgetown (23 November), 1683

# Kellys Cross-Cumberland (Dr. Peter Bevan-Baker)

Luann Molyneaux Retirement (24 November), 1730
Salty Publication (8 December), 2208
School Meals and Local Food (17 November), 1503
St. John the Baptist Anglican Church in Crapaud (15 December), 2453
Trevor Young (1 December), 1968

# Kensington-Malpeque (Matthew MacKay)

Mike and Pam James (6 December), 2087 Moth Lane Brewery (13 December), 2333 Ray Murphy (17 November), 1503

# Montague-Kilmuir (Allen Roach)

[see Statements by Ministers]

# Morell-Mermaid (Sidney MacEwen)

[none]

#### O'Leary-Inverness (Robert Henderson)

[see Statements by Ministers]

#### Rustico-Emerald (Brad Trivers)

North Rustico Christmas Lights (15 December), 2452 North Rustico Lions Club 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary (25 November), 1806 St. Mark's Anglican Church – South Rustico (16 November), 1459 Stanley Bridge History Circle (1 December), 1968

### Souris-Elmira (Colin LaVie)

Brandon O'Brien (24 November), 1730 Living in PEI (30 November), 1922 Maggie MacPhee (9 December), 2283 Souris Christmas Parade (22 November), 1618 Souris Memorial Monument (2 December), 2042

#### Stratford-Kinlock (James Aylward)

Buns and Things Bakery (7 December), 2161 Dianne Griffin Appointed to Senate (15 November), 1396 Stratford Community School (25 November), 1850

# Summerside-St. Eleanors (Tina Mundy)

[see Statements by Ministers]

### Summerside-Wilmot (Chris Palmer)

Emily Wainwright Schurman (25 November), 1805 Evan Corish (1 December), 1967 Innovative Learning (14 December), 2400 Summerside Christmas Appeal (7 December), 2160 Wishes of Constituents (15 November), 1396

### Tignish-Palmer Road (Hal Perry)

Brian and Debbie Myers (2 December), 2042 Father Albin Arsenault (23 November), 1682 4-H (18 November), 1585 Immaculate Conception Church (8 December), 2207 Maddie Thibodeau (30 November), 1921 Michelle Gaudet (13 December), 2332

### Tracadie-Hillsborough Park (Buck Watts)

[see Statements by Ministers]

# Tyne Valley-Linkletter (Paula Biggar)

[see Statements by Ministers]

# Vernon River-Stratford (Alan McIsaac)

[see Statements by Ministers]

### West Royalty-Springvale (Bush Dumville)

Bobby Dillon (8 December), 2207 Cows (29 November), 1849 Judy Lowe (15 December), 2452 Eddy Dykerman (18 November), 1584 Recipients of 2016 PEI Senior Islanders of the Year Awards (25 November), 1805 Remembrance Day (15 November), 1396

#### York-Oyster Bed (Wade MacLauchlan)

[see Statements by Ministers]

### **Statements by Ministers**

# Agriculture and Fisheries (Alan McIsaac)

Buy Local – Successful Initiatives (17 November), 1521 China Mission 2016 (16 November), 1474 Economic Update – Primary Industries (9 December), 2296 Off-Highway Vehicle Operation in PEI (23 November), 1696 Prince Edward Island Analytical Laboratories (8 December), 2221

# Communities, Land and Environment (Robert Mitchell)

Climate Change Mitigation Strategy (18 November), 1600

New Municipal Government Act (30 November), 1938

New Trapping Restrictions on Public Land (24 November), 1746

Watershed Funding Formula (9 December), 2299

# Economic Development and Tourism (Heath MacDonald)

Air Tech Maximeville (15 December), 2468

Nautican (6 December), 2101

StartUp Zone (17 November), 1519

TIAPEI AGM (25 November), 1821

### Education, Early Learning and Culture (Doug Currie)

Advisory Councils Progress (24 November), 1744

Bring Your Own Device Pilot Project (15 November), 1413

National Child Day (18 November), 1598

New Teachers and EAs (2 December), 2054

PISA Results (6 December), 2102

Records Management Plan (1 December), 1984

#### Family and Human Services (Tina Mundy)

Associate Families (8 December), 2224

International Day of Persons with Disabilities (2 December), 2056

National Housing Day (22 November), 1631

Salvation Army Home Heating Program (20 November), 1939

SEAM and STAR programs (17 November), 1517

#### Finance (Allen Roach)

Bond Ratings (15 November), 1411

Capital Budget 2017-18 (24 November), 1747

Public Accounts (7 December), 2177

#### Health and Wellness (Robert Henderson)

Ambulance Services (7 December), 2176

Expansion of Out of Province Travel Support Program (16 November), 1474

Hillsborough Hospital (29 November), 1866

Nurse Practitioners on Prince Edward Island (22 November), 1632

Principal Advisory for Seniors Health (15 December), 2469

# Premier (Wade MacLauchlan)

Crime Prevention and Policing Service Model Review (13 December), 2348

Democratic Renewal (15 November), 1408

First Ministers' Meeting (7 December), 2173

French Language Services Act Annual Report 2015-2016/Loi sur les services entrepreneurs

français Rapport annuel 2015-2016 (1 December), 1983

John J. Sark Memorial Scholarship (2 December), 2057

Lobbyists Registration Act (14 December), 2414

Pan-Canadian Framework on Clean Growth and Climate Change (13 December), 2346

Queen's Counsel Appointments (6 December), 2100

RCMP Dog Unit (30 November), 1935

Response to Nov. 27<sup>th</sup> Storm (29 November), 1864

Response to Power Outages (2 December), 2058

Supervised Access and Exchange Programs (23 November), 1695

The Mighty Island – Framework for Economic Growth (15 December), 2466

# Transportation, Infrastructure and Energy (Paula Biggar)

Celebrate Island Women: A Women's Network Fundraiser (16 November), 1472

Combating Impaired Driving with Amendments to the Highway Traffic Act (13 December), 2350

International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women [Purple Ribbon Campaign], (25 November), 1818

Interprovincial Power Cable – Progress (15 November), 1410

National Day of Remembrance and Action on Violence Against Women (6 December), 2105

Prince Edward Island Antique Car Club (29 November), 1865

Protecting the Public Through Amendments to the Highway Traffic Act (20 November), 1936 Viola Desmond (8 December), 2225

# Speaker (Francis (Buck) Watts)

[none]

# Workforce and Advanced Learning (Richard Brown)

Community Schools (8 December), 2222

Jobs for 1,000 Students (14 December), 2416

UPEI Agreements (1 December), 1986

Youth Futures and YDAY (18 November), 1599

# **Oral Questions**

A

#### Adult literacy organizations (17 November), 1513;

Bush Dumville; Richard Brown

#### **Agriculture**

Diversification (30 November), 1928;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Alan McIsaac

**Sector spending** (30 November), 1929;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Alan McIsaac

#### **Alberton intersection** (29 November), 1859;

Pat Murphy; Paula Biggar

# Amendment of Archives and Records Act (22 November), 1622;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Annual value of government portion of Bell Aliant contract (24 November), 1737;

Brad Trivers; Heath MacDonald

# Archives and Records Act and former premier (24 November), 1740;

Steven Myers; Premier

#### **Auditor General**

Letter (16 November), 1468;

Steven Myers; Premier

### **Office of Superintendent of Securities** (15 November);

James Aylward; Premier

#### **Autism**

Action (9 December), 2287;

James Aylward; Doug Currie

# Assessments and private psychologists (9 December), 2288;

James Aylward; Doug Currie

### **Pressure point in schools** (9 December), 2287;

James Aylward; Doug Currie

#### Student number (9 December), 2285;

James Aylward; Doug Currie

#### **Autism assessment and diagnosis**

Student numbers (9 December), 2286;

James Aylward; Doug Currie

#### Wait time (9 December), 2286;

James Aylward; Doug Currie

# Autonomy of IIDI (16 November), 1464;

Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

В

# Ban on water exports, deep-water wells, and fracking (18 November), 1595;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

# **Billing of government**

(2 December), 2052; Steven Myers; Doug Currie; Premier

(6 December), 2097; Steven Myers; Premier (15 December), 2464; Steven Myers; Heath MacDonald; Richard Brown

# **Billing of government**

IT contract (6 December), 2098;

Steven Myers; Allen Roach

RCMP (2 December), 2054;

Steven Myers; Premier

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

**CADC** (30 November), 1930;

Bush Dumville; Heath MacDonald

Canada 150 celebrations re: PEI (30 November), 1931;

Sonny Gallant; Doug Currie

#### Carbon

Emission credit (8 December), 2211;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

Pricing at source of production (8 December), 2213;

Sidney MacEwen; Robert Mitchell

#### Carbon tax

Fuel prices (8 December), 2213;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

**Increased home reno funding** (15 December), 2456;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

Pay date (8 December), 2209;

Leader of the Opposition; Robert Mitchell

Questions and answers (8 December), 2215;

Sidney MacEwen; Robert Mitchell

Revenue neutral (8 December), 2214;

Sidney MacEwen; Robert Mitchell

Vulnerable Islanders (13 December), 2337;

Colin LaVie; Premier

Care facilities under FHS minister (23 November), 1687;

# James Aylward; Tina Mundy

# Cell phone coverage gap (22 November), 1626;

Hal Perry; Heath MacDonald

# Central pillar of democracy (16 November), 1465;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Richard Brown

#### Child

#### **Advocate**

- (23 November), 1685; James Aylward; Tina Mundy
- (23 November), 1687; James Aylward; Tina Mundy
- (23 November), 1689; James Aylward; Premier

# Care funds (7 December), 2163;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

# Protection legislation review (7 December), 2164;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

# Protection legislation review and child advocate (7 December), 2165;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

#### Chris LeClair emails (24 November), 1741;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Classroom support roadblocks (9 December), 2290;

Matthew MacKay; Doug Currie

# Climate change plan (8 December), 2209;

Leader of the Opposition; Robert Mitchell

# Collection and sharing of water quality and water quantity data (18 November), 1592;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

# Community emergency plan funding (6 December), 2090;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

# Compassionate care benefits (16 November), 1467;

Jordan Brown; Richard Brown

#### **Compensation fund**

(30 November), 1923; Leader of the Opposition; Premier (1 December), 1970; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

# Confirmation of best Canadian Internet (24 November), 1736;

Brad Trivers; Heath MacDonald; Premier

# **Cornwall bypass**

Business case (18 November), 1590;

Leader of the Opposition; Paula Biggar

# Original plan changes (29 November), 1856;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Paula Biggar

#### **Public consultation** (18 November), 1587;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Traffic (18 November), 1588;

Leader of the Opposition; Paula Biggar

# **Cornwall Highway**

Environmental studies (22 November), 1628;

Bush Dumville; Paula Biggar

# Second phase update (22 November), 1627;

Bush Dumville; Paula Biggar

#### **Studies**

(22 November), 1627; Bush Dumville; Paula Biggar

(29 November), 1857; Dr. Bevan Baker; Paula Biggar

#### **Crowbush egaming**

Social (8 December), 2218;

Steven Myers; Allen Roach

#### Social cost (15 December), 2463;

Steven Myers; Richard Brown

D

#### **Deleted government email accounts**

(22 November), 1620; Brad Trivers; Allen Roach; Doug Currie

(24 November), 1740; Steven Myers; Doug Currie

(25 November), 1816; Steven Myers; Doug Currie

(29 November), 1862; Sidney MacEwen; Doug Currie

(30 November), 1924; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

(30 November), 1928; James Aylward; Doug Currie

(30 November), 1934; Steven Myers; Premier; Doug Currie

(1 December), 1979; Steven Myers; Doug Currie

(1 December), 1980; Steven Myers; Doug Currie

(1 December), 1982; Steven Myers; Premier

(6 December), 2099; Steven Myers; Premier; Doug Currie

(7 December), 2171; Steven Myers; Allen Roach; Doug Currie

(7 December), 2173; Steven Myers; Allen Roach

- (8 December), 2220; Steven Myers; Doug Currie
- (9 December), 2296; Steven Myers; Heath MacDonald
- (14 December); 2413; Steven Myers; Heath MacDonald
- (15 December), 2462; Hal Perry; Paula Biggar
- (15 December), 2465; Steven Myers; Richard Brown

# **Delivery of economic development** (18 November), 1593;

Chris Palmer; Heath MacDonald

#### **Democratic renewal committee mandate** (15 December), 2459;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

### **Demographic trends and health care infrastructure** (17 November), 1511;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

#### **Destruction order re: emails**

- (30 November), 1934; Steven Myers; Premier
- (1 December), 1982; Steven Myers; Doug Currie
- (15 December), Steven Myers; Premier

# **Development and debate of legislation** (23 November), 1692;

Steven Myers; Premier; Doug Currie

# Diabetes test strips (9 December), 2292;

Kathleen Casey; Robert Henderson

# Dissolution of a municipality (6 December), 2092;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

 $\mathbf{E}$ 

# **Economic development**

Assessments (29 November), 1856;

Darlene Compton; Heath MacDonald

#### Assessments and rural school closure (29 November), 1859;

Darlene Compton; Heath MacDonald; Doug Currie

#### In rural communities update (29 November), 1856;

Darlene Compton; Heath MacDonald

### Education administration and EELC department review (29 November), 1852;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

#### Educational assessment wait time (9 December), 2284;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

#### **Egaming**

Accountability (15 December), 2453;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

# Briefing (1 December), 1979;

Steven Myers; Premier; Doug Currie

### **Accountability**

(15 November), 1397; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

(16 November), 1469; Steven Myers; Premier

#### **Documents**

(15 November), 1401; Brad Trivers; Premier

(15 November), 1402; Brad Trivers; Premier

### Re: Officials (30 November), 1932;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Social and Mi'kmaq Confederacy (8 December), 2220;

Steven Myers; Allen Roach

### Social meal (8 December), 2219;

Steven Myers; Allen Roach

#### Social meal cost (15 December), 2463;

Steven Myers; Richard Brown

# Election finance legislation (13 December), 2339;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

#### **Electoral**

# System referendum (14 December), 2406;

Sidney MacEwen; Premier

# **Reform and parliamentary sovereignty** (22 November), 1626;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

#### **Email**

# Records management and Premier's office (1 December), 1981;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

#### Retention time (1 December), 1981;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Emergency measures legislation update (6 December), 2089;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

#### **Energy strategy**

Environmentally friendly tax initiatives (18 November), 1597;

Matthew MacKay; Paula Biggar Protections (18 November), 1595; Matthew MacKay; Paula Biggar Tax initiative re: hybrid and electric vehicles (18 November), 1596; Matthew MacKay; Paula Biggar **Enforcement of Internet contract terms** (24 November), 1735; Brad Trivers; Heath MacDonald Ethical conduct and accountability (15 November), 1407; Premier; Colin LaVie Exporting energy from wind farms (15 December), 2462; Hal Perry; Paula Biggar F Family doctor access (1 December), 1977; Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson **Federal** Carbon pricing talks (8 December), 2211; Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell Funding for mental health and addictions (7 December), 2162; Leader of the Opposition; Premier Funding for Seniors' health care (7 December), 2162; Leader of the Opposition; Premier Literacy funding cutbacks (17 November), 1513; Bush Dumville; Richard Brown Recognition of Charlottetown as Birthplace of Confederation (29 November), 1858; Jordan Brown; Doug Currie Fentanyl use (14 December), 2409; Hal Perry; Robert Henderson Ferry service (17 November), 1515; Darlene Compton; Premier

16

**FHS** 

Funds (24 November), 1742;

# Colin LaVie; Tina Mundy

# Minister and FOIPP material (15 December), 2455;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

#### **Financial**

# Coverage for people with type 1 diabetes (9 December), 2292;

Kathleen Casey; Robert Henderson

# Credit for electricity usage (13 December), 2335;

Brad Trivers; Premier

# **Incentive re: local production of renewable energy** (13 December), 2336;

Brad Trivers; Premier

#### **FOIPP**

### Homburg (2 December), 2046;

Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

# Internet contract (2 December), 2044;

Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

### **Internet contract legal opinion** (2 December), 2044;

Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

# **PEI Westside** funding

(25 November), 1808; Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

(2 December), 2045; Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

#### **Premier's receipts** (16 November), 1461;

Darlene Compton; Premier

#### Food tax

#### Credit (1 December), 1978;

Kathleen Casey; Alan McIsaac

# Relief (13 December), 2334;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

#### Fulfillment of Internet contract (24 November), 1734;

Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

#### Funds for Agronomy Initiative (30 November), 1929;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Alan McIsaac

#### Future of

# **Kinkora Schools** (17 November), 1505; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

**PEI** (29 November), 1860; Darlene Compton; Doug Currie

 $\mathbf{G}$ 

# Gas price

**Consumer safeguards** (13 December), 2333; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

**Job growth** (13 December), 2334; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

**Global network contract** (23 November), 1686; James Aylward; Tina Mundy

#### Government

**Action on low-income housing** (24 November), 1743; Colin LaVie; Tina Mundy

**Internet technology changes** (15 November), 1404; Sonny Gallant; Heath MacDonald

**Grove Pine Road bridge** (25 November), 1818; Colin LaVie; Paula Biggar

**Guaranteed Income Supplement enhancements** (13 December), 2340; Bush Dumville; Tina Mundy

Hacking of government servers (7 December), 2173;

Steven Myers; Allen Roach

Health system and children (30 November), 1925;

James Aylward; Robert Henderson

# Hillsborough Hospital

**Capital budget funding** (23 November), 1685; Leader of the Opposition; Robert Henderson

**Replacement** (23 November), 1684; Leader of the Opposition; Robert Henderson

Holland College Alberton designated funding (7 December), 2170;

Η

### Pat Murphy; Richard Brown

# Home reno program spending (7 December), 2165;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

# Hotel spa (16 November), 1463;

Darlene Compton; Premier

#### **HST**

#### **Carbon emissions**

(8 December), 2212; Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell (13 December), 2336; Brad Trivers; Premier

#### Increase (18 November), 1595;

Matthew MacKay; Allen Roach

#### **HST** rebate

# On energy efficient home heating (18 November), 1596;

Matthew MacKay; Paula Biggar

# Removal on home heating fuel (18 November), 1596;

Matthew MacKay; Paula Biggar

#### $\mathbf{H}\mathbf{W}$

# Management issue (1 December), 1976;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

### Re: Dr. Rajal Khan (1 December), 1975;

Brad Trivers; Robert Henderson

#### Rural PEI (17 November), 1512;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

Ι

# **IIDI egaming loan re:** Financial Administration Act (16 November), 1465;

Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

# **Incentives re: transportation-related carbon emissions** (8 December), 2212;

Brad Trivers; Paula Biggar

#### **Indigenous Islanders**

#### **Alcohol and drug abuse program** (2 December), 2050;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

#### Living off-reserve (2 December), 2050;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

#### Infrastructure summit (18 November), 1586;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

# Initiating of a new municipality (6 December), 2092;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

#### **Internet contract**

- (24 November), 1732; Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald
- (24 November), 1734; Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald
- (24 November), 1734; Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald
- (2 December), 2045; Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

#### **Internet contract**

**Due diligence** (24 November), 1736;

Brad Trivers: Heath MacDonald

**Renegotiation** (24 November), 1737;

Brad Trivers; Heath MacDonald

Wording (24 November), 1733;

Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

Interconnection update (24 November), 1738;

Sonny Gallant; Paula Biggar

J

**Job growth measurement** (2 December), 2051;

Chris Palmer; Richard Brown

Job growth measurement in Summerside (2 December), 2052;

Chris Palmer; Richard Brown

K [none]

L

Land use policies (6 December), 2094;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

#### Law Society of PEI re: Bill Dow

- (16 November), 1469; Steven Myers; Premier
- (15 December), 2454; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- (15 December), 2454; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Legal action against Globe and Mail (15 December), 2464;

Steven Myers; Premier

Legislative debate on futures of municipalities (6 December), 2093;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

### Lobster carapace size and LFA 25 (18 November), 1594;

Hal Perry; Alan McIsaac

# **Low-income housing**

District 1 (24 November), 1741;

Colin LaVie; Tina Mundy

# Three counties (24 November), 1742;

Colin LaVie; Tina Mundy

#### Waitlist

(24 November), 1741; Colin LaVie; Tina Mundy

(24 November), 1743; Colin LaVie; Tina Mundy

### Low income housing waitlist re:

Crisis (24 November), 1742; Colin LaVie; Tina Mundy

Families (25 November), 1810;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

# Geographical and demographical information (25 November), 1811;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

**HST** (25 November), 1811;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

Single parents (25 November), 1811;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

**Women** (25 November), 1811;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

 $\mathbf{M}$ 

# Manor replacement and infrastructure funding (7 December), 2162;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

# Master Agreement negotiation (15 December), 2458;

James Aylward; Robert Henderson

# McInnes Cooper lawyer re: health care contract negotiations (15 December), 2457;

James Aylward; Robert Henderson

Meal claims (16 November), 1463;

Darlene Compton; Premier

# Medical specialists (1 December), 1974;

Brad Trivers: Robert Henderson

# Meeting re: electoral reform (7 December), 2169;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

### Meetings with Premier (7 December), 2168;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

# Melissa MacEachern emails (25 November), 1817;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Mental health strategy and Native Council (2 December), 2049;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

# Midwifery collaboration (23 November), 1691;

Kathleen Casey; Robert Henderson

# Mi'kmaq Confederacy loan standing (9 December), 2295;

Steven Myers; Heath MacDonald

### Modified learning program (14 December), 2412;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

#### **Motion 80**

# Electoral reform (22 November), 1625;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

# Parliamentary sovereignty (24 November), 1737;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

#### Removal (24 November), 1738;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

#### Municipal responsibilities (6 December), 2094;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

# Municipality number (6 December), 2091;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

N

Naloxone (14 December), 2410;

Hal Perry; Robert Henderson

# National Housing Strategy (2 December), 2050;

### Jordan Brown; Tina Mundy

#### New

**Legislation re: physician complaints process** (23 November), 1690;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

School zone maps (17 November), 1506;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

# North Lake bridge

(25 November), 1818; Colin LaVie; Paula Biggar (14 December), 2413; Colin LaVie; Paula Biggar

0

Ombudsperson's office (25 November), 1813;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

# Open data

New government website (8 December), 2216;

Jordan Brown; Allen Roach

Policy (8 December), 2216;

Jordan Brown; Allen Roach

Openness and transparency (15 November), 1406;

Colin LaVie; Premier

Out-of-service bridges (25 November), 1817;

Colin Lavie; Paula Biggar

P

PAC witnesses (18 November), 1592;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

Pan-Canadian framework and provincial benefits (13 December), 2335;

**Brad Trivers: Premier** 

Paving of Island roads (18 November), 1589;

Leader of the Opposition; Paula Biggar

# **PEI Westside Funding deal documentation**

(25 November), 1807; Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

(25 November), 1810; Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

# **Pharmacy**

# Group meeting with HW minister (15 December), 2458;

James Aylward; Robert Henderson

# Services spending (15 December), 2458;

James Aylward; Robert Henderson

# Physician complaints process (23 November), 1689;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

#### **PISA**

### Challenge

- (13 December), 2343; Steven Myers; Doug Currie
- (13 December), 2345; Steven Myers; Doug Currie
- (14 December), 2411; Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Exclusions (14 December), 2412;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Grade 10 exclusions (13 December), 2342;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Participation rates (8 December), 2217;

Sonny Gallant; Doug Currie

# Prep work (13 December), 2344;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

#### Results (13 December), 2345;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

#### Plebiscite threshold (15 November), 1403;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

#### Police review

#### Concerns (14 December), 2403;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

# Ideal (14 December), 2402;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

#### Update (6 December), 2096;

Bush Dumville; Premier

# Political reform and public funds (13 December), 2339;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

#### **Population**

# Economic data re: schools (17 November), 1506;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

### Strategy (29 November), 1860;

Sidney MacEwen; Richard Brown

# Strategy and minimum teaching allocation (29 November), 1862;

Sidney MacEwen; Doug Currie

# Portability between public and private specialist help (9 December), 2290;

Matthew MacKay; Doug Currie

# Post-secondary students and EI (1 December), 1977;

Hal Perry; Richard Brown

### Poverty reduction strategy (25 November), 1812;

Darlene Compton; Tina Mundy

# Power outage crisis cheques (6 December), 2088;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

#### **Premier**

#### **Audit Act**

(15 November), 1400; James Aylward; Premier

(15 November), 1402; Brad Trivers; Premier

#### **Brudenell** (16 November), 1468;

Steven Myers; Premier

# Campaign spending limits (15 December), 2460;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

#### **Democratic renewal committee update** (15 December), 2459;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

#### **PAC** (15 November), 1403;

Brad Trivers; Premier

#### Water issues (18 November), 1590;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

#### Premier's

### Office and Archives and Records Act

(22 November), 1623; Steven Myers; Premier; Doug Currie

(23 November), 1689; Steven Myers; Premier

# Vision of policing (14 December), 2402;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

# Prince Edward Home plan (23 November), 1691;

Jordan Brown; Paula Biggar

# **Promotion of cycling** (6 December), 2094;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Paula Biggar

# Protection of unincorporated areas (6 December), 2093;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

#### **Provincial**

### Beach water quality (14 December), 2408;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Mitchell

# Risk assessment exercise (2 December), 2043;

Darlene Compton; Premier

# Public Accounts and egaming witnesses (16 November), 1460;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

# Q [none]

R

# Radiation safety regulations (30 November), 1927;

James Aylward; Robert Henderson

# **Record management**

# **During premiership transition** (24 November), 1740;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Responsibility during transition of premiers (23 November), 1694;

Colin LaVie; Doug Currie

# Records

# Information management under Robert Ghiz, (20 November), 1932;

Steven Myers; Premier

# Officer (30 November), 1933;

Steven Myers; Premier

# Recourse for injured workers (25 November), 1813;

Dr. Bevan-Baker: Premier

#### Removal of ministerial powers re: Municipal Government Act (6 December), 2092;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

### Repatriation of former Islanders (6 December), 2096;

Chris Palmer; Richard Brown

# Restructuring of a municipality (6 December), 2092;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

#### Retention

# **Deposition schedules** (30 November), 1933;

Steven Myers; Premier

#### **Doctors** (1 December), 1976;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

# GI specialist (1 December), 1974;

Brad Trivers; Robert Henderson

# Review of emergency measures legislation (2 December), 2043;

Darlene Compton; Premier

# Risk of power outage (2 December), 2043;

Darlene Compton; Premier

#### **Riverview**

**Manor** (17 November), 1512;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

### Tyne Valley manors (22 November), 1628;

Darlene Compton; Robert Henderson

#### **Robert Ghiz**

Emails (24 November), 1741;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

#### **Records storage** (30 November), 1931;

Steven Myers; Premier

#### Rural

# Access to Internet (15 November), 1405;

Sonny Gallant; Heath MacDonald

# **Broadband and high-speed Internet** (8 December), 2215;

Dr. Bevan-Baker: Heath MacDonald

# Broadband and ISPs (13 December), 2339;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

#### School

# Change and population growth (29 November), 1861;

Sidney MacEwen; Doug Currie

# Change process and learning excellence (17 November), 1510;

Sidney MacEwen; Doug Currie

#### Closure

(29 November), 1854; Steven Myers; Doug Currie

(29 November), 1855; Colin LaVie; Doug Currie

# Consultations (25 November), 1814;

Pat Murphy; Doug Currie

### Evacuation response (13 December), 2340;

Sonny Gallant; Doug Currie

# Numbers (17 November), 1506;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

# Promises in Eastern Kings (29 November), 1855;

Colin LaVie; Doug Currie

#### **Review consultations**

(15 November), 1405; Chris Palmer; Doug Currie

(29 November), 1851; Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

#### Supports and excellence (29 November), 1851;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

#### **School consultation**

Expertise (17 November), 1508;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

#### **Process** (17 November), 1507;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Report (17 November), 1508;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

#### Report leak (17 November), 1509;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# Schools filled to capacity (25 November), 1815;

Kathleen Casey; Doug Currie

#### **Securities commission**

Case number (14 December), 2404;

James Aylward; Premier

# Egaming briefing (14 December), 2403;

James Aylward; Premier

# **Investigative hearing** (14 December), 2404;

James Aylward; Premier

# Investor (14 December), 2404;

James Aylward; Premier

#### **Sealed records**

(14 December), 2405; James Aylward; Premier

(14 December), 2406; James Aylward; Premier

# Records and Auditor General (14 December), 2405;

James Aylward; Premier

# Seedling cost to watershed groups (8 December), 2212;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

### Senior social isolation (14 December), 2410;

Chris Palmer; Tina Mundy

### **Separated bicycle lanes** (6 December), 2095;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Paula Biggar

# Shelter ceiling subsidy (16 November), 1466;

Kathleen Casey; Tina Mundy

#### Shortage of psychologists (9 December), 2286;

James Aylward; Doug Currie

# Simplex travel (6 December), 2098;

Steven Myers; Premier

# Size of EELC school administration (29 November), 1852;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

#### Societal benefits re: Cycling and Cornwall bypass (6 December), 2095;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Paula Biggar

#### **Souris**

**Dunes** (9 December), 2293;

Colin LaVie; Paula Biggar; Robert Mitchell

Fourth doctor (1 December), 1974;

Colin LaVie; Robert Henderson

Hospital chapel (1 December), 1972;

Colin LaVie; Robert Henderson

Walk-in clinics (1 December), 1973l;

Colin LaVie; Robert Henderson

# **Specialist**

Physician complement (7 December), 2166;

James Aylward; Robert Henderson

**Recruitment** (30 November), 1926;

James Aylward; Robert Henderson

Speech language pathology wait list (9 December), 2289;

Matthew MacKay; Doug Currie

# **State of high-speed Internet**

(24 November), 1731; Leader of the Opposition; Heath MacDonald

(25 November), 1806; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Heath MacDonald

Status of registered health care professions act (23 November), 1691;

Kathleen Casey; Robert Henderson

Storm emergency response (30 November), 1922;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Storm emergency response financial recourse (30 November), 1923;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Students out of zone schools (25 November), 1816;

Kathleen Casey; Doug Currie

#### **Summerside**

Regional Development Corporation replacement (18 November), 1593;

Chris Palmer; Heath MacDonald

Tax Centre job losses (22 November), 1618;

Leader of the Opposition; Richard Brown

T

Telemedicine (9 December), 2291;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

### Telemedicine interdepartmental meetings (9 December), 2292;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

#### **Testori-Wiebel**

**Re: Summerside** (25 November), 1809; Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

Tax auction (25 November), 1809;

Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

### **TIE minister and IE committee** (18 November), 1587;

Leader of the Opposition; Paula Biggar

# Tour of care facilities (23 November), 1688;

James Aylward; Tina Mundy

# Tourist point of origin and growth trends (15 December), 2460;

Jordan Brown; Heath MacDonald

# **Tourism in 2017** (15 December), 2461;

Jordan Brown; Heath MacDonald

### Train travel (16 November), 1462;

Darlene Compton; Premier

# Transportation and mobility activity (17 November), 1514;

Pat Murphy; Robert Henderson

# Travel claim approval (15 November), 1408;

Colin LaVie; Premier

# Treasury Board rules (16 November), 1464;

Darlene Compton; Premier

# **2007** government guidelines re: email (30 November), 1933;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

# **2009** Medical Act (23 November), 1690;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Robert Henderson

U

#### UK deals (16 November), 1463;

Darlene Compton; Premier

# **Update on PCH ambulatory care centre** (24 November), 1739;

Chris Palmer; Robert Henderson

# Urgent mental health situation criteria (30 November), 1924;

James Aylward; Robert Henderson

V [none]

W

WCB concerns (7 December), 2168;

Dr. Bevan-Baker; Premier

# Wait time for long-term care beds in West Prince (7 December), 2169;

Hal Perry; Robert Henderson

#### Water

Act update (9 December), 2293;

Bush Dumville; Robert Mitchell

# Quantity metrics (18 November), 1591;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

# Watershed water quality data (18 November), 1591;

Brad Trivers; Robert Mitchell

# Wes Sheridan emails (25 November), 1816;

Steven Myers; Doug Currie

#### West Prince youth addictions counsellor (9 December), 2285;

Leader of the Opposition; Doug Currie

# Western Hospital activity director (17 November), 1514;

Pat Murphy; Robert Henderson

# Whistleblower legislation (16 November), 1459;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

# Wind energy resource increase (15 December), 2462;

Hal Perry; Paula Biggar

# Workers Compensation Board concerns (25 November), 1813;

Dr. Bevan-Baker: Premier

#### Write-off date for IIDI egaming loan (16 November), 1464;

Matthew MacKay; Heath MacDonald

### Written questions (2 December), 2047;

Sidney MacEwen; Premier; Robert Mitchell; Paula Biggar; Allen Roach

# **X, Y, Z** [none]

# **Responses to Questions Taken as Notice**

### **Agriculture Sector Spending**

(1 December), 1970; Alan McIsaac

#### **Deleted Government Email Accounts**

(1 December), 1969; Doug Currie

# **FOIPP** and Internet Contract Legal Opinion

(8 December), 2209; Heath MacDonald

# **Funds for Agronomy Initiative**

(1 December), 1969; Alan McIsaac

# **Home Reno Program Spending**

(8 December), 2209; Tina Mundy

#### **Internet Contract**

(29 November), 1850; Health MacDonald

#### **Low-income Housing Waitlist**

(29 November), 1850; Tina Mundy

# **New Legislation re: Physician Complaints Process**

(24 November), 1731; Robert Henderson

#### **New School Zone Maps**

(18 November), 1586; Doug Currie

#### Premier's Office and Archives and Records Act

(23 November), 1683; Premier

#### **Radiation Safety Regulations**

(1 December), 1970; Robert Henderson

#### **Souris Walk-in Clinics**

(2 December), 2043; Robert Henderson

### Train Travel/Meal Claims/UK Deals

(17 November), 1504: Premier

#### **Travel Claim Approval**

(17 November), 1504; Premier

# **Write-off Date for IIDI Egaming Loan**

(17 November), 1505; Heath MacDonald

(18 November), 1618; Heath MacDonald

## **Reports by Committees**

## **Agriculture and Fisheries**

(7 December)

2181; Pat Murphy

2182; Bush Dumville

2182; Colin LaVie

## **Communities, Land and Environment**

(7 December)

2180; Kathleen Casey

2181; Brad Trivers

## **Education and Economic Development**

(13 December)

2356; Bush Dumville

2357; Steven Myers

2358; Brad Trivers

### **Health and Wellness**

(13 December)

2353; Jordan Brown

2354: James Aylward

2355; Brad Trivers

### **Infrastructure and Energy**

(15 December)

2471; Sonny Gallant

### **Public Accounts**

(2 December)

2060; James Aylward

2061; Darlene Compton

2061: Steven Myers

2062; Brad Trivers

2063; Sidney MacEwen

2064; Chris Palmer

2065; Richard Brown

2065; Bush Dumville

2069; Colin LaVie

2070; Dr. Bevan-Baker

2070; Jordan Brown

2072; Matthew MacKay

### **Motions**

- Motion No. 3: Continued export growth will lead to a vibrant PEI economy (15 November), 1417; Heath MacDonald; Alan McIsaac; Colin LaVie; Brad Trivers; Matthew MacKay; Dr. Bevan-Baker [debate adjourned by Dr. Peter Bevan-Baker] [In progress]
- Motion No. 7: Incentivizing a lower carbon footprint in Prince Edward Island (24 November), 1768; Brad Trivers (8 December), 2227; Brad Trivers; Steven Myers; Paula Biggar; Robert Mitchell; Dr. Bevan-Baker; Jordan Brown; Brad Trivers [Defeated]
- Motion No. 8: Addressing contaminated sites in PEI (8 December), 2242; Brad Trivers; Steven Myers; Robert Mitchell; Colin LaVie [debate adjourned by Colin LaVie] [In progress]
- Motion No. 11: Urging government to increase the basic personal tax exemption in Prince Edward Island [debate adjourned by Steven Myers] [In progress]
- Motion No. 14: Calling on government to explore the idea of tax credits for farmers who donate food to charitable organizations such as Food Banks [Carried]
- Motion No. 15: In Support of the Cape Bear Lighthouse and Marconi Station as a National Historic Site [Carried]
- Motion No. 19: On quality, affordable and accessible child care for Prince Edward Islanders [Carried]
- Motion No. 20: In support of the Georgetown shipyard [Carried]
- Motion No. 23: In support of rural health care [Debate adjourned by Robert Henderson] [ In progress]
- Motion No. 25: In support of Boys and Girls Clubs in Prince Edward Island communities [Carried]
- Motion No. 26: Calling for monitoring and action to deal with the impact of wireworm on Prince Edward Island [Debate Adjourned by Colin LaVie] [In progress]
- Motion No. 27: Addressing the need for child advocacy services for Prince Edward Island [Defeated]
- Motion No. 29 Urging support for improved PTSD services for Prince Edward Islanders [Carried]
- Motion No. 37: Maintaining the integrity of open and honest debate in the Legislative Assembly [Debate adjourned by Dr. Peter Bevan-Baker] [In progress]
- Motion No. 38: Urging assistance for the costs of shingles vaccines for Prince Edward Islanders [Carried]
- Motion No. 39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island (22 November), 1665; James Aylward; Darlene Compton; Leader of the Opposition; Colin LaVie; Dr. Bevan-Baker; Tina Mundy; Brad Trivers; Richard Brown; Premier

- (13 December), 2374; Premier; Steven Myers; James Aylward [Defeated]
- Motion No. 43: Calling for a comprehensive population growth strategy for Prince Edward Island [Debate Adjourned by Alan McIsaac] [In progress]
- Motion No. 47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST (28 April), 749; Leader of the Opposition; Steven Myers; Brad Trivers (1 December), 1988; Brad Trivers; Darlene Compton; Leader of the Opposition; Matthew MacKay; Colin LaVie (13 December), 2379; Colin LaVie; Paula Biggar; Dr. Bevan-Baker; James Aylward; Richard Brown; Colin LaVie; Alan McIsaac; Leader of the Opposition [Defeated]
- Motion No. 50: Calling for a review of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (24 November), 1752; Brad Trivers; Sidney MacEwen; Premier; Robert Mitchell; Dr. Bevan-Baker; Richard Brown; Steven Myers; Brad Trivers [Carried]
- Motion No. 52: Natural Areas Protection Act (24 November), 1792; Robert Mitchell; Alan McIsaac [Debate adjourned by Brad Trivers] [In progress]
- Motion No. 54; Plebiscite on electoral reform (15 November), 1432; Dr. Bevan-Baker; Steven Myers; Brad Trivers; Leader of the Opposition; Matthew MacKay; Paula Biggar; Tina Mundy; Jordan Brown (22 November), 1654; Jordan Brown; Darlene Compton; James Aylward; Steven Myers; Colin LaVie; Hal Perry; Premier; Dr. Bevan Baker [Defeated]
- Motion No. 61: Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island schools (6 December), 2135; Matthew MacKay; Darlene Compton; Doug Currie; Richard Brown; Brad Trivers; Dr. Bevan-Baker; Jordan Brown; Bush Dumville; Matthew MacKay [Carried]
- Motion No. 69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce
  (17 November), 1522; Darlene Compton; Steven Myers; Leader of the Opposition; Paula Biggar; Premier; Colin LaVie; Jordan Brown; Heath MacDonald; Premier; Allen Roach; Kathleen Casey; Alan McIsaac; Richard Brown; Bush Dumville
  (10 November), 1542; Bush Dumville; Brad Trivers; James Aylward, Matthew MacKay; Sonny Gallant; Dr. Bevan Baker; Robert Mitchell; Darlene Compton [Carried]
- Motion No. 71: Motion of censure
  (15 December), 2472; James Aylward; Leader of the Opposition; Robert Henderson;
  Darlene Compton; Steven Myers; Brad Trivers [Debate adjourned by Brad Trivers] [In progress]
- Motion No. 72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review
  (29 November), 1892; Steven Myers; Leader of the Opposition; Brad Trivers; Darlene Compton; Matthew MacKay; Colin LaVie; Dr. Bevan-Baker; James Aylward; Sidney MacEwen; Doug Currie; Jordan Brown; Pat Murphy; Richard Brown; Robert Mitchell (6 December), 2130; Robert Mitchell; Hal Perry; Chris Palmer; Steven Myers [Defeated]
- Motion No. 80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote (18 November), 1602; Premier; Pat Murphy; Richard Brown [Debate Adjourned by Dr. Peter Bevan-Baker] [In progress]

- Motion No. 81: Province House (13 December), 2393; Sonny Gallant; Matthew MacKay; Paula Biggar; Steven Myers [Carried]
- Motion No. 83: Universal Basic Income (6 December), 2149; Dr. Bevan-Baker; Richard Brown; Brad Trivers; Steven Myers; Leader of the Opposition; Jordan Brown [Carried]
- Motion No. 85: In Support of "Recognition of Charlottetown as the Birthplace of Confederation Act
  (6 December), 2145; Jordan Brown; Kathleen Casey; Richard Brown; Premier; Jordan Brown [Carried]

### **Bills**

- An Act Respecting the Winding Up of Judgment Recovery (P.E.I.) Ltd. (Bill No. 40) 16 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1476; 24 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1769; 24 November, Committee, 1769; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Adult Protection Act (Bill No. 41)
  16 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1477; 24 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1778; 24 November,
  Committee, 1778; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act (Bill No. 45) 16 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1478; 23 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1702; 23 November, Committee, 1702; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Community Development Equity Tax Credit Act (Bill No. 46) 16 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1478; 25 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1824; 25 November, Committee, 1824; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (No. 2) (Bill No. 56)
  25 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1823; 6 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2108; 6 December,
  Committee, 2108; 15 December, Committee, 2492; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (No. 3) 14 December, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 2418
- An Act to Amend the Health Services Payment Act (No. 3) (Bill No. 59) 30 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1941; 9 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2301; 9 December, Committee, 2301; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2)
  25 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1822; 13 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2359; 13 December,
  Committee, 2359; 3<sup>rd</sup> reading, 2518; Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 3) 25 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1823; 13 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2369; 13 December, Committee, 2369; 3<sup>rd</sup> reading, 2518; Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Innovation PEI Act (Bill No. 53)

- 23 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1702; 15 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2494; 15 December, Committee, 2494; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Municipalities Act (Bill No. 24)
  26 April, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 628; 16 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1478; 16 November, Committee,
  1479; 17 November, Committee, 1548; 1 December, Committee, 2004; 15 December, 3<sup>rd</sup>
  reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act (Bill No. 52)
  23 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1701; 25 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1840; 25 November,
  Committee, 1840; 30 November, Committee, 1951; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15
  December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Planning Act (Bill No. 25) 26 April, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 628; 17 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1558; 17 November, Committee, 1558; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Premium Tax Act (Bill No. 42)
  16 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1477; 24 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading; 1770; 24 November,
  Committee, 1770; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Public Health Act (Bill No. 38)
  15 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1417; 24 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1777; 24 November,
  Committee, 1777; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Registered Nurses Act (Bill No. 39)
  15 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1417; 23 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1718; 23 November,
  Committee, 1719; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Social Work Act (Bill No. 47)
  23 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1701; 24 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1791; 24 November,
  Committee, 1791; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act (Bill No. 44)
  16 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1477; 23 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1708, 23 November,
  Committee, 1708; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Tobacco and Electronic Smoking Device Sales and Access Act (Bill No. 37)
  15 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1417; 23 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1722; 23 November, Committee, 1722; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Amend the Unsightly Property Act (Bill No. 35)
  15 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1416; 17 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1572; 17 November,
  Committee, 1572; 23 November, Committee, 1711; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15
  December, Royal Assent, 2520
- An Act to Repeal the Store Hours Act (Bill No. 55)

  2 December, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 2073; 6 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2111; 6 December, Committee, 2111; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520
- Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures) 2017 (Bill No. 54)
  25 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1823; 8 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2274; 8 December,
  Committee, 2274; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2521

Hannah's Bill (An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act) (Bill No. 49) 24 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1752; 30 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1942; 30 December, Committee, 1942; 3<sup>rd</sup> reading, 2518; Royal Assent, 2520

## Lobbyists Registration Act

14 December, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 2418

## Municipal Government Act (Bill No. 58)

30 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1941; 1 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2005; 1 December, Committee, 2005; 8 December, Committee, 2275; 9 December, Committee, 2321; 13 December, Committee, 2372; 14 December, Committee, 2425; 15 December, Committee, 2495; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520

### Private Training Schools Act (Bill No. 48)

23 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1702; 9 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2316; 9 December, Committee, 2316; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520

## Procurement of Goods Act (Bill No. 36)

15 November, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 1416; 25 November, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 1829; 25 November, Committee, 1830; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520

## Supplementary Appropriation Act (No. 2) 2016 (Bill No. 60)

13 December, 1<sup>st</sup> reading, 2358; 14 December, 2<sup>nd</sup> reading, 2423; 14 December, Committee, 2423; 15 December, 3rd reading, 2518; 15 December, Royal Assent, 2520

### **Capital Revenue and Capital Expenditures**

Communication from His Honour the Lieutenant Governor: 24 November, 2016, 1751

### **Supplementary Estimates of Expenditures**

Communication from His Honour the Lieutenant Governor; 13 December, 2351; *Supplementary Appropriation Act (No.2) 201*; December, Committee, 2423

## **MEMBER INDEX**

### Aylward, James (Stratford-Kinlock) Bills

An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act. 1704: 1706

An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (No. 2), 2186-2187

An Act to Amend the Health Services Payment Act (No. 3), 2302; 2306-2308; 2311; 2315

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1947-1948 An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2), 2362: 2366-2368

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 3), 2369-2370

An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1961 An Act to Amend the Planning Act, 1561-1562 An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act,

An Act to Amend the Tobacco and Electronic Smoking Device Sales and Access Act, 1723-1724 An Act to Amend the Unsightly Property Act, 1712-

An Act to Repeal the Store Hours Act, 2111 Municipal Government Act, 2325; 2433-2434; 2439; 2512: 2515-2516

Private Training Schools Act, 2318-2319

### Estimates [none]

1708-1709

### **Estimates, Capital**

1871-1872; 1879-1880; 1882; 1884; 1886-1887; 2081; 2113-2115; 2120-2121; 2123-2124; 2189-2191; 2193-2195; 2248; 2251-2253; 2255; 2264-2267

### Estimates, Supplementary 2420-2421 **Motions**

39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 1666-1669; 2377-2379

47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 2384-2386

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1656-1658

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1543-1544

71: Motion of censure, 2473-2475

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1906-

### **Oral Questions**

Auditor General and Office of Superintendent of Securities, 1399-1400

Autism

Action, 2287

Assessments and private psychologists, 2288

Pressure point in schools, 2287

Student number, 2285-2286

Autism assessment and diagnosis

Student numbers, 2286

Wait time, 2286

Care facilities under FHS minister, 1687-1688

Child advocate, 1685-1686; 1687; 1689

Global network contract, 1686-1687

Health system and children, 1925-1926

Master Agreement negotiation, 2458

McInnes Cooper lawyer re: health care contract negotiations, 2457

Pharmacy

Group meeting with HW minister, 2458-2459 Services spending, 2458

Radiation safety regulations, 1927-1928

Securities commission

Case number, 2404

Egaming briefing, 2403-2404

Investigative hearing, 2404

Investor, 2404-2405

Records and Auditor General, 2405

Sealed records, 2405; 2406

Shortage of psychologists, 2286-2287

Specialist

Physician complement, 2166-2167

Recruitment, 1926

Tour of care facilities, 1688

Urgent mental health situation criteria, 1924-1925

**Petitions** [none]

Point of Order [none]

### Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Health and Wellness

Second Report-Committee Activities, 2354-2356 Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2060-2061

### **Responses to Questions Taken as Notice** [none] **Responses to Statements by Ministers**

Ambulance Services, 2176

Associate Families, 2224

Expansion of Out of Province Travel Support

Program, 1473

Hillsborough Hospital, 1867

Nurse Practitioners on Prince Edward Island, 1633

Principal Advisory for Seniors Health, 2470

Viola Desmond, 2226

### **Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements**

Buns and Things Bakery, 2161

Dianne Griffin Appointed to Senate, 1396

Stratford Community School, 1850

#### **Tabled Data**

List of vacant health position in Health PEI, 2179

Written questions to minister

Nos. 1069-1080 re: funding cuts to Native Council of

PEI, 2227

# Bevan-Baker, Dr. Peter (Kellys Cross-Cumberland)

#### **Bills**

An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act, 1704

An Act to Amend the Health Services Payment Act (No. 3), 2303-2304; 2310; 2314

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1947 An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2), 2364-2366

*An Act to Amend the Municipalities Act*, 1480-1481; 1486-1489; 1554-1556

An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1955-1957

An Act to Amend the Planning Act, 1562; 1568-1571 Municipal Government Act, 2006; 2008-2009; 2017; 2020-2021; 2027; 2034; 2276-2277; 2325; 2428-2429; 2431-2437; 2440-2444; 2503-2508

Private Training Schools Act, 2319-2320

Procurement of Goods Act, 1832

### Estimates [none]

### Estimates, Capital

1887-1889; 1891; 2078-2080; 2117-2118; 2126; 2193-2196; 2198; 2254-2255; 2259-2261; 2267-2268

## Estimates, Supplementary 2421-2422 Motions

3: Continued export growth will lead to a vibrant PEI economy, 1429-1431

7: Incentivizing a lower carbon footprint in Prince Edward Island, 2236-2239

39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 1672-1673

47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 2383-2384

50: Calling for a review of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 1761

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1432-1433; 1664

61: Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island schools, 2142-2143

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1545-1546

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 19041906

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote, 1646-1654

83: Universal Basic Income, 2149-2151; 2156

### **Oral Questions**

Agriculture

Diversification, 1928-1929

Sector spending, 1929

Central pillar of democracy, 1465-1466

Cornwall

Bypass original plan changes, 1856-1857

Highway studies, 1857

Democratic renewal committee mandate, 2459

Demographic trends and health care infrastructure, 1511-1512

Election finance legislation, 2339

Electoral reform and parliamentary sovereignty, 1626

Family doctor access, 1977

Funds for Agronomy Initiative, 1929

HW

Management issue, 1976

Rural PEI, 1512

Indigenous Islanders

Alcohol and drug abuse program, 2050

Living off-reserve, 2050

Meeting re: electoral reform, 2169

Meetings with Premier, 2168

Mental health strategy and Native Council, 2049

Motion 80

Electoral reform, 1625

Parliamentary sovereignty, 1737-1738

Removal, 1738

New legislation re: physician complaints process,

1690

PAC witnesses, 1592-1593

Physician complaints process, 1690

Plebiscite threshold, 1403-1404

Political reform and public funds, 2340

Premier

Audit Act, 1400-1401

Campaign spending limits, 2460

Promotion of cycling, 2094

Provincial beach water quality, 2408-2409

Recourse for injured workers, 1813

Retention of doctors, 1976-1977

Riverview Manor, 1512

Rural broadband

High-speed Internet, 2215-2216

ISPs, 2339

Separated bicycle lanes, 2095

Societal benefits re: Cycling and Cornwall bypass,

Telemedicine, 2291-2292

Telemedicine interdepartmental meetings, 2292

2009 Medical Act, 1690

WCB concerns, 2168

Workers Compensation Board concerns, 1813

### **Petitions**

Cycling paths, 2107

Groundwater, 1868

#### **Point of Order**

Admissibility on Motion No. 80, 1744

Chapter 13 on questions, Rule No. 62, 1471

# Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

### Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2070

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Responses to Statements by Ministers

Advisory Councils Progress, 1745

Air Tech Maximeville, 2469

Ambulance Services, 2177

Associate Families, 2225

Bond Ratings, 1413

Bring Your Own Device Pilot Project, 1415

Buy Local – Successful Initiatives, 1521

Capital Budget 2017-18, 1750

Celebrate Island Women: A Women's Network

Fundraiser, 1473

China Mission 2016, 1476

Climate Change Mitigation Strategy, 1602

Combating Impaired Driving with Amendments to

the  $\emph{Highway Traffic Act}, 2351$ 

Community Schools, 2223

Crime Prevention and Policing Service Model

Review, 2350

Democratic Renewal, 1409

Economic Update - Primary Industries, 2298

**Expansion of Out of Province Travel Support** 

Program, 1474

First Ministers' Meeting, 2175

French Language Services Act Annual Report 2015-

2016/Loi sur les services entrepreneurs français

Rapport annuel 2015-2016, 1984

Hillsborough Hospital, 1868

International Day for the Elimination of Violence

Against Women [Purple Ribbon Campaign], 1820

International Day of Persons with Disabilities, 2056

Jobs for 1,000 Students, 2417

John J. Sark Memorial Scholarship, 2058

Lobbyists Registration Act, 2415

National Housing Day, 1632

Interprovincial Power Cable – Progress, 1411

National Child Day, 1599

National Day of Remembrance and Action on

Violence Against Women, 2106

National Housing Day, 1632

Nautican, 2102

New Municipal Government Act, 1939

New Teachers and EAs, 2055

New Trapping Restrictions on Public Land, 1747

Nurse Practitioners on Prince Edward Island, 1633

Off-Highway Vehicle Operation in PEI, 1697

Ombudsperson's office, 1813

Pan-Canadian Framework on Clean Growth and

Climate Change, 2348

PISA Results, 2104

Premier and democratic renewal committee update,

Prince Edward Island

Analytical Laboratories, 2222

Antique Car Club, 1866

Principal Advisory for Seniors Health, 2470

Protecting the Public Through Amendments to the

Highway Traffic Act, 1938

Public Accounts, 2178

Queen's Counsel Appointments, 2101

RCMP Dog Unit, 1936

Records Management Plan, 1985

Response to

Nov. 27<sup>th</sup> Storm, 1864

Power Outages, 2060

Salvation Army Home Heating Program, 1941

SEAM and STAR programs, 1518

StartUp Zone, 1520

Supervised Access and Exchange Programs, 1695

The Mighty Island – Framework for Economic

Growth, 2467

TIAPEI AGM, 1822

UPEI Agreements, 1987

Viola Desmond, 2226

Watershed Funding Formula, 2300

## **Speech From the Throne, response to** [none] **Statements**

Luann Molyneaux Retirement, 1730

Salty Publication, 2208

School Meals and Local Food, 1503

St. John the Baptist Anglican Church in Crapaud, 2453

Trevor Young, 1968

### **Tabled Data**

Documents referred to in Question Period, 2180 Letter referred to by Premier re: John MacLean by WCB, 2180

## Biggar, Paula, (Tyne Valley-Linkletter) Minister of Transportation, Infrastructure and Energy

An Act to Amend the Community Development Equity Tax Credit Act, 1825

*An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (No. 2)*, 2110; 2187-2188; 2493

An Act to Amend the Health Services Payment Act (No. 3), 2312-2314

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1942-1949 An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2), 2359-2368

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 3), 2369-2371

An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1840-1843; 1951-1962

Municipal Government Act, 2514-2515 Private Training Schools Act, 2320

**Estimates** [none]

### **Estimates, Capital**

2073-2081; 2114; 2119-2120; 2126; 2188; 2196-2201; 2247-2273

### Estimates, Supplementary 2419 Motions

7: Incentivizing a lower carbon footprint in Prince Edward Island, 2232-2235

47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 2381-2383

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1435-1436

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1528-1530

81: Province House, 2396-2397

### **Oral Ouestions**

Alberton intersection, 1858-1859

Cornwall bypass

Business case, 1590

Economic impact study, 1589

Original plan changes, 1857

Traffic, 1588

Cornwall Highway

Environmental studies, 1628

Second phase update, 1627-1628

Studies, 1627; 1857

Deleted government email accounts, 2462

Energy strategy

Environmentally friendly tax initiatives, 1597-1598 Protections, 1596

Tax initiative re: hybrid and electric vehicles, 1596 Exporting energy from wind farms, 2462

Grove Pine Road bridge, 1818

HST rebate on energy efficient home heating, 1596

HST rebate removal on home heating fuel, 1597

Incentives re: transportation-related carbon

emissions, 2213

Interconnection update, 1738-1739

North Lake bridge, 1818; 2414

Out-of-service bridges, 1818

Paving of Island roads, 1589-1590

Prince Edward Home plan, 1691-1692

Promotion of cycling, 2094-2095

Separated bicycle lanes, 2095

Societal benefits re: Cycling and Cornwall bypass, 2095-2096

Souris dunes, 2293-2295

TIE minister and IE committee, 1588

Wind energy resource increase, 2462

Written questions, 2048

**Petitions** [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to Statements Celebrate Island Women: A Women's Network Fundraiser. 1472

Combating Impaired Driving with Amendments to the *Highway Traffic Act*, 2350

International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women [Purple Ribbon Campaign], 1818

Interprovincial Power Cable – Progress, 1410

National Day of Remembrance and Action on

Violence Against Women, 2105

Prince Edward Island Antique Car Club, 1865 Protecting the Public Through Amendments to the

Highway Traffic Act, 1936 Viola Desmond, 2225

### Tabled Data

Cornwall Bypass projects, analysis and letters dating back to 1979, 1634

## Brown, Jordan (Charlottetown-Brighton) Rills

An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (No. 2), 2186

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1948-1949 An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2), 2367

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 3), 2370-2371

An Act to Amend the Premium Tax Act, 1774 An Act to Amend the Unsightly Property Act, 1713

Estimates [none]

### **Estimates, Capital**

2196-2197; 2258; 2265

## **Estimates, Supplementary** [none] **Motions**

7: Incentivizing a lower carbon footprint in Prince Edward Island, 2239-2240

39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 1575-1676

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1654-1656

61: Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island schools, 2143

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1533 1610-1614

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1914-1915

83: Universal Basic Income, 2155

85: In Support of "Recognition of Charlottetown as the Birthplace of Confederation Act", 2145-2147; 2148-2149; 2155

### **Oral Questions**

Compassionate care benefits, 1467-1468 Federal recognition of Charlottetown as Birthplace of Confederation, 1858

National Housing Strategy, 2050-2051

Open data

New government website, 2216

Policy, 2217

Prince Edward Home plan, 1691-1692

Tourism in 2017, 2461

Tourist point of origin and growth trends, 2460

Petitions [none]

**Point of Privilege** 

Rule No. 46, 1496

## Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Health and Wellness

Second Report-Committee Activities, 2353-2355 *Public Accounts* 

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2070-2071

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Colonel Gray Craft Fair, 1729 Ian "Tex" MacDonald, 1458 Joseph Georges Arsenault, 2041 Jour du Souvenir acadien 2016/2016 Acadian Remembrance Day, 2332 Kate Ryan, 2087

Tabled Data [none]

## Brown, Richard (Charlottetown-Victoria Park) Minister of Workforce and Advanced Learning

Bills

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1944 An Act to Amend the Municipalities Act, 1486; 1489 An Act to Amend the Planning Act, 1569; 1571 An Act to Amend the Registered Nurses Act, 1722 Private Training Schools Act, 2316-2320

**Estimates** [none]

Estimates, Capital 2267; 2272 Estimates, Supplementary [none] Motions

47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 2387-2390

50: Calling for a review of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 1761-1763

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1442-1451

61: Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island schools, 2140-2141

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1541

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1916-1917

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote, 1610-1614; 1634-1635

83: Universal Basic Income, 2151-2153

85: In Support of "Recognition of Charlottetown as the Birthplace of Confederation Act, 2148

## **Oral Questions**

Adult literacy

Organizations, 1513

Rotary program, 1514

Billing of government, 2465

Central pillar of democracy, 1465-1466

Compassionate care benefits, 1467-1468

Crowbush egaming social cost, 2463

Deleted government email accounts, 2466

Egaming social meal cost, 2463

Federal literacy funding cutbacks, 1513

Holland College Alberton designated funding, 2170-2171

Job growth measurement, 2051-2052

Job growth measurement in Summerside, 2052

Population strategy, 1860-1861

Post-secondary students and EI, 1977-1978

Repatriation of former Islanders, 2096-2097

Summerside tax centre job losses, 1619-1620

**Petitions** [none]

# Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2065

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Community Schools, 2222

Jobs for 1,000 Students, 2416

UPEI Agreements, 1986

Youth Futures and YDAY, 1599

#### **Tabled Data**

Annual Community Meeting report presented at newcomer's association, 1869

Holland College Financial Statements for period ending March 31<sup>st</sup>, 2016, 2301

Annual Report

Employment and Development Agency of 2015-2016, 2417

MPHEC of 2015-2016, 2417

# Casey, Kathleen (Charlottetown-Lewis Point) Deputy Speaker

Bills [none]

Election [none]

Estimates [none]

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

**Motions** 

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1539-1540

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote, 1645-1646

85: In Support of "Recognition of Charlottetown as the Birthplace of Confederation Act, 2147-2148

### **Oral Questions**

Diabetes test strips, 2292

Financial coverage for people with type 1 diabetes, 2292

Food tax credit, 1978

Schools filled to capacity, 1815

Shelter ceiling subsidy, 1466-1467

Status of registered health care professions act, 1691

Students out of zone schools, 1816

#### **Petitions**

Signed by 658 residents requesting regulation and funding for midwifery services, 1634

## Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Communities, Land and Environment

Second Report-Committee Activities, 2180

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Captain Nichola Goddard Foundation Dinner, 1502

Carolyn Bateman, 2086

Food Tax Credit, 1921

Regulating Midwifery on PEI, 1617

**Tabled Data** 

# Compton, Darlene (Belfast-Murray River)

#### **Bills**

An Act to Amend the Health Services Payment Act (No. 3), 2304-2306

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2), 2362-2363

An Act to Amend the Premium Tax Act, 1775-1776 Municipal Government Act, 2008; 2022-2023; 2509; 2511-2512

### Estimates [none]

#### **Estimates, Capital**

1881-1882; 1888; 2080-2081; 2197; 2269-2270

## Estimates, Supplementary 2419-2420 Motions

39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 1669-1671

47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 1992-1995

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1656

61: Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island schools, 2137-2139

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1523-1524; 1546-1547

71: Motion of censure, 2481-2483

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1900-1901

### **Oral Questions**

Carbon tax and increased home reno funding, 2456-2457

Child

Care funds, 2163-2164

Protection legislation review, 2164

Protection legislation review and child advocate,

2165

Economic development

Assessments, 1856

Assessments and rural school closure, 1859

In rural communities update, 1856

Email retention time, 1981

Ferry service, 1515-1516

FHS minister and FOIPP material, 2455-2456

FOIPP and Premier's receipts, 1461-1462

Future of PEI, 1860

Home reno program spending, 2165-2166

Hotel spa, 1463-1464

Low-income housing waitlist re:

Families, 1810

Geographical and demographical information, 1811

HST, 1811-1812

Single parents, 1811

Women, 1811

Meal claims, 1463

Poverty reduction strategy, 1812

Provincial risk assessment exercise, 2043

Review of emergency measures legislation, 2043-2044

Risk of power outage, 2043

Riverview and Tyne Valley manors, 1628-1630

Train travel, 1462

Treasury Board rules, 1464

### **Petitions**

Community of Belfast stating school is cornerstone of district, 1869

# Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

#### Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2061

## Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Responses to Statements by Ministers

Bond Ratings, 1412

Capital Budget 2017-18, 1749

Celebrate Island Women: A Women's Network

Fundraiser, 1472

International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women [Purple Ribbon Campaign], 1819 International Day of Persons with Disabilities, 2057 National

46

Day of Remembrance and Action on Violence

Against Women, 2106

Housing Day, 1632

Public Accounts, 2178

Salvation Army Home Heating Program, 1940

**Speech From the Throne, response to** [none] **Statements** 

Kier White, 1585

#### **Tabled Data**

Documents relating to Wood Islands-Caribou ferry service, 1522

Receipt for train travel referred to in Question Period, 1476

## Currie, Doug (Charlottetown-Parkdale) Minister of Education, Early Learning and Culture

#### Bills

An Act to Amend the Adult Protection Act, 1785-1789 An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1961

**Estimates** [none] **Estimates**, **Capital** 

1878-1891; 2114-2115; 2126-2127

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

#### **Motions**

61: Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island schools, 2139-2140

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1910-1914

#### **Oral Questions**

Amendment of *Archives and Records Act*, 1622-1623 Autism

Action, 2287-2288

Assessments and private psychologists, 2288-2289

Pressure point in schools, 2287 Student number, 2285-2286

Autism assessment and diagnosis

Student numbers, 2286

Wait time, 2286

Billing of government, 2052-2053

Canada 150 celebrations re: PEI, 1931

Chris LeClair emails, 1741

Classroom support roadblocks, 2290

Deleted government email accounts, 1620-1622;

1740; 1816; 1862-1863; 1934; 1979; 1981; 2099-

2100; 2172; 2221; 2413

Destruction order re: emails, 1982

Development and debate of legislation, 1694

Economic development assessments and rural school

closure, 1860

Education administration and EELC department

review, 1852

Educational assessment wait time, 2284-2285

**Egaming** 

Briefing, 1980

Re: officials, 1932-1933

Emai

Records management and Premier's office, 1981-1982

Retention time, 1981

Federal recognition of Charlottetown as Birthplace of

Confederation, 1858

Future of

Kinkora Schools, 1505-1506

PEI, 1860

Melissa MacEachern emails, 1817

Modified learning program, 2412-2413

New school zone maps, 1507

Pace of school consultations, 1814-1815

PISA

Challenge, 2343; 2344-2345; 2411

Exclusions, 2412

Grade 10 exclusions, 2342-2343

Prep work, 2343-2344

Participation rates, 2217

Results, 2345-2346

Portability between public and private specialist help,

2290-2291

Population

Economic data re: schools, 1506

Strategy and minimum teaching allocation, 1862

Premier's office and Archives and Records Act,

1623-1624

Record management

During premiership transition, 1740

Responsibility during transition of premiers, 1694-

1695

Records

Information management under Robert Ghiz, 1932

Officer, 1933

Robert Ghiz emails, 1741

School

Change and population growth, 1860-1861

Change process and learning excellence, 1510-1511

Closure, 1854-1855; 1855 Evacuation response, 2340

Numbers, 1506

Review consultations, 1405-1406; 1851

Supports and excellence, 1851-1852

School consultation, 1814

Expertise, 1508-1509

Process, 1507-1508

Report, 1508

Report leak, 1510

Schools filled to capacity, 1815

Shortage of psychologists, 2286-2287

Size of EELC school administration, 1852-1854

Speech language pathology wait list, 2289-2290

Students out of zone schools, 1816

2007 government guidelines re: email, 1933

Wes Sheridan emails, 1816-1817

West Prince youth addictions counsellor, 2285

**Petitions** [none]

### Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Deleted Government Email Accounts, 1969

New School Zone Maps, 1586

### **Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements**

Bring Your Own Device Pilot Project, 1413

Advisory Councils Progress, 1744

National Child Day, 1598

New Teachers and EAs, 2054

PISA Results, 2102

Records Management Plan, 1984

Tabled Data [none]

## **Dumville, Bush (West Royalty-Springvale**)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1946 An Act to Amend the Premium Tax Act, 1775-1776

**Election** [none]

**Estimates** [none]

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

**Motions** 

61: Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island schools, 2143-2144

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1542; 1543

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a

Binding Vote, 1643-1644

### **Oral Questions**

Adult literacy

Organizations, 1513

Rotary program, 1514

CADC, 1930

Cornwall Highway

Environmental studies, 1628

Second phase update, 1627

Studies, 1627

Federal literacy funding cutbacks, 1513

Guaranteed Income Supplement enhancements,

2340-2341

Police review update, 2096

Water act update, 2293

**Petitions** [none]

### Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Agriculture and Fisheries

First Report-Committee Activities, 2182

Education and Economic Development

Second Report-Committee Activities, 2356-2357 Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2065-2069

### **Responses to Questions Taken as Notice** [none] **Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements**

Bobby Dillon, 2207

Cows, 1849

Eddy Dykerman, 1584

Judy Lowe, 2452

Recipients of 2016 PEI Senior Islanders of the Year Awards, 1805

Remembrance Day, 1396

### **Tabled Data**

Annual report for Department of Education, Early Learning and Culture for period ending March 31<sup>st</sup>, 2015, 1634

### Fox, Jamie, Leader of the Opposition (Borden-Kinkora)

**Bills** 

An Act to Amend the Adult Protection Act, 1779-1781 An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act, 1703-1704

An Act to Amend the Community Development Equity Tax Credit Act, 1825-1826

An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (No. 2), 2108-2110; 2183-2187

An Act to Amend the Health Services Payment Act (No. 3), 2311-2312

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1943;

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2), 2363-2364

An Act to Amend the Municipalities Act, 1485; 1552-1553

An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1840; 1959-1960

An Act to Amend the Planning Act, 1560-156; 1564 An Act to Amend the Premium Tax Act, 1770-1772;

An Act to Amend the Registered Nurses Act, 1719 An Act to Amend the Tobacco and Electronic Smoking Device Sales and Access Act, 1723-1724 An Act to Amend the Unsightly Property Act, 1711-1712; 1716-1717

An Act Respecting the Winding Up of Judgment Recovery (P.E.I.) Ltd., 1769

Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures) 2017, 2274 Municipal Government Act, 2275-2276; 2322-2325; 2426; 2431; 2507; 2512-2514

### Estimates [none]

### **Estimates, Capital**

1870-1871; 2114; 2118-2120; 2188-2189; 2191; 2191; 2247-2251; 2253-2256; 2266-2267; 2271

## **Estimates, Supplementary** [none] **Motions**

39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 1671-1672

47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 2392-2393

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1527-1528

71: Motion of censure, 2475-2477

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1895-1899

83: Universal Basic Income, 2155

### **Oral Questions**

Carbon tax pay date, 2209-2010

Climate change plan, 2209

Community emergency plan funding, 2090-2091

Compensation fund, 1923-1924; 1970-1972

Cornwall bypass

Business case, 1590

Economic impact study, 1588-1589

Public consultation, 1587

Traffic, 1588

Deleted government email accounts, 1924

Education administration and EELC department review, 1852

Educational assessment wait time, 2284-2285 Egaming

Accountability, 1397-1399; 2453-2454

Documents, 1401-1402

Emergency measures legislation update, 2089-2090

Federal funding for

Mental health and addictions, 2162

Seniors' health care, 2162

Fuel tax relief, 2334

Future of Kinkora Schools, 1505

Gas price

Consumer safeguards, 2333

Job growth, 2334

Hillsborough Hospital

Capital budget funding, 1685

Replacement, 1684

Infrastructure summit, 1586-1587

Law Society of PEI re: Bill Dow, 2453; 2454

Manor replacement and infrastructure funding, 2162-2163

New school zone maps, 1506-1507

Paving of Island roads, 1589-1590

Police review

Concerns, 2403

Ideal, 2402

Population and economic data re: schools, 1506

Power outage crisis cheques, 2088-2089

Premier's vision of policing, 2402

Public Accounts and egaming witnesses, 1460 School

Numbers, 1506

Review consultations, 1851

Supports and excellence, 1851

State of high-speed Internet, 1731-1732; 1806-1807

Storm emergency response, 1922-1923

Storm emergency response financial recourse, 1923

Summerside tax centre job losses, 1619-1620

TIE minister and IE committee, 1586-1587

West Prince youth addictions counsellor, 2285

Whistleblower legislation, 1459-1460

### Point of Order and Privilege

Length of responses to oral questions, 1697 Question concerning accountability, 1452

# Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Responses to Statements by Ministers

Combating Impaired Driving with Amendments to the *Highway Traffic Act*, 2351

Crime Prevention and Policing Service Model Review. 2349

First Ministers' Meeting, 2174

Interprovincial Power Cable – Progress, 1411

Lobbyists Registration Act, 2415

Off-Highway Vehicle Operation in PEI, 1696

Prince Edward Island Antique Car Club, 1866

RCMP Dog Unit, 1936

Protecting the Public Through Amendments to the

Highway Traffic Act, 1937

Queen's Counsel Appointments, 2101

Response to Nov. 27<sup>th</sup> Storm, 1864

Supervised Access and Exchange Programs, 1695 The Mighty Island – Framework for Economic Growth, 2467

## **Speech From the Throne, response to** [none] **Statements** [none]

### **Tabled Data**

Province of PEI Five-Year Capital Plan for 2015-2016 and 2019-2020 and 2016-2017 to 2020-2021, 1700

### Gallant, Sonny (Evangeline-Miscouche) Government House Leader

#### Rills

An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1958-1959

**Election** [none]

Estimates [none]

**Estimates, Capital** 

1885; 2257

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

#### **Motions**

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1545

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a

Binding Vote, 1636-1637

81: Province House, 2394-2395; 2398

### **Oral Questions**

Canada 150 celebrations re: PEI, 1931

Government and Internet technology changes, 1404-

1405

Interconnection update, 1738-1739

PISA participation rates, 2217

Rural access to Internet, 1405

School evacuation response, 2340

**Petitions** [none]

## Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Infrastructure and Energy

Second Report-Committee Activities, 2471-2472

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none]

**Statements** 

Acadian and Francophone Chamber of Commerce Luncheon, 2282

Father Charles Gallant, 2451

Fire Department Dinners, 2160

Henri and Pierre Gallant, 1683

Lucas Arsenault, 1502

Miscouche Consolidated School, 1849

Remembrance Day, 1264

Tabled Data [none]

### Henderson, Robert (O'Leary-Inverness) Minister of Health and Wellness Bills

An Act to Amend the Adult Protection Act, 1778-1791 An Act to Amend the Health Services Payment Act (No. 3), 2301-2316; 2301-2316

An Act to Amend the Public Health Act, 1777-1778 An Act to Amend the Registered Nurses Act, 1719-1721

An Act to Amend the Tobacco and Electronic Smoking Device Sales and Access Act, 1723-1725

Estimates [none]

**Estimates, Capital** 

2194-2197

**Estimates, Supplementary 2422** 

Motions

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote, 1637-1642

#### **Oral Ouestions**

Demographic trends and health care infrastructure, 1511-1512

Diabetes test strips, 2292

Family doctor access, 1977

Fentanyl use, 2409-2410

Financial coverage for people with type 1 diabetes,

2292-2293

Health system and children, 1926

Hillsborough Hospital

Capital budget funding, 1685

Replacement, 1684

HW

Management issue, 1976

Re: Dr. Rajal Khan, 1975-1976

Rural PEI, 1512-1513

Indigenous Islanders living off-reserve, 2050

Master Agreement negotiation, 2458

McInnes Cooper lawyer re: health care contract

negotiations, 2457

Medical specialists, 1974

Mental health strategy and Native Council, 2049

Naloxone, 2410

New legislation re: physician complaints process,

1690-1691

Pharmacy

Group meeting with HW minister, 2458-2459

Services spending, 2458

Physician complaints process, 1690

Radiation safety regulations, 1927-1928

Retention of

Doctors, 19767

GI specialist, 1974-1975

Riverview

Manor, 1512

Tyne Valley, 1628-1631

Souris

Fourth doctor, 1974

Hospital chapel, 1972-1973

Walk-in clinics, 1973

Specialist

Physician complement, 2166-2168

Recruitment, 1926-1927

Status of registered health care professions act, 1691

Telemedicine, 2291

Telemedicine interdepartmental meetings, 2292

Transportation and mobility activity, 1515

2009 Medical Act, 1690

Update on PCH ambulatory care centre, 1739-1740 Urgent mental health situation criteria, 1924-1925

Wait time for long-term care beds in West Prince,

2169-2170

Western Hospital activity director, 1514

Petitions [none]

**Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of** the Whole House] [none]

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

New Legislation re: Physician Complaints Process,

Radiation Safety Regulations, 1970

Souris Walk-in Clinics, 2043

## **Speech From the Throne, response to** [none] **Statements**

Ambulance Services, 2176

**Expansion of Out of Province Travel Support** 

Program, 1474

Hillsborough Hospital, 1866

Nurse Practitioners on Prince Edward Island, 1632

Principal Advisory for Seniors Health, 2469

**Tabled Data** 

## LaVie, Colin (Souris-Elmira)

An Act to Amend the Adult Protection Act, 1778-1781; 1787-1788

An Act to Amend the Health Services Payment Act (No. 3), 2308-2310

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1945-1946 An Act to Amend the Municipalities Act, 1480-1482 An Act to Amend the Premium Tax Act, 1773-1775 Municipal Government Act, 2010-2011; 2014-2016; 2433-2435

Estimates [none]

## **Estimates, Capital**

1874-1877; 1883; 2189; 2191-2192

## **Estimates, Supplementary** 2352 **Motions**

- 3: Continued export growth will lead to a vibrant PEI economy, 1422-1424
- 8: Addressing contaminated sites in PEI, 2246
- 39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 1672
- 47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 1997-2003; 2379-2381; 2390-2391
- 54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1660-1662
- 69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1531-1532
- 72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1902-1904

#### **Oral Questions**

Carbon tax and vulnerable Islanders, 2337-2339

Ethical conduct and accountability, 1407

FHS funds, 1742-1743

Government action on low-income housing, 1743

Grove Pine Road bridge, 1818

Low-income housing

District 1, 1741-1742

Three counties, 1742

Waitlist, 1741; 1743

Waitlist crisis, 1742

North Lake bridge, 1818; 2413-2414

Openness and transparency, 1406-1407

Out-of-service bridges, 1817

Record management responsibility during transition

of premiers, 1694

Riverview Manor, 1512

School

Closure, 1855

Promises in Eastern Kings, 1855-1856

Souris

Dunes, 2293-2295

Fourth doctor, 1974

Hospital chapel, 1972-1973

Walk-in clinics, 1973

Travel claim approval, 1408

**Petitions** [none]

# Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Agriculture and Fisheries

First Report-Committee Activities, 2182

Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of

Reports of the Auditor General, 2069-2070

## Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Responses to Statements by Ministers

Buy Local - Successful Initiatives, 1521

China Mission 2016, 1475

Economic Update - Primary Industries, 2298

Prince Edward Island Analytical Laboratories, 2222

## Speech From the Throne, response to Statements

Brandon O'Brien, 1730

Living in PEI, 1922

Maggie MacPhee, 2283

Souris Christmas Parade, 1618

Souris Memorial Monument, 2042

#### **Tabled Data**

Written questions to minister

Agriculture and Fisheries, 2107

Communities, Land and Environment, 2060

Economic Development and Tourism, 2352

Finance, 2417

Health and Wellness, 1522; 1634; 1869; 2226

Premier, 2471

Transportation and Infrastructure and Energy, 1476;

2180; 2301; 2471

## MacDonald, Heath (Cornwall-Meadowbank) Minister of Economic Development and Tourism

Bills

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1949 An Act to Amend the Innovation PEI Act, 2494-2495 An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1957-1958

Municipal Government Act, 2497

Estimates [none]

### **Estimates, Capital**

2198-2200; 2249; 2272

## **Estimates, Supplementary** [none] **Motions**

3: Continued export growth will lead to a vibrant PEI economy, 1418-1420

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1533-1534

71: Motion of censure, 2477-2481

#### **Oral Questions**

Annual value of government portion of Bell Aliant contract, 1737

Autonomy of IIDI, 1464-1465

Billing of government, 2465

CADC, 1930-1931

Cell phone coverage gap, 1626-1627

Confirmation of best Canadian Internet access, 1736-1737

Deleted government email accounts, 2296

Delivery of economic development, 1593-1594

Economic development

Assessments, 1856

Assessments and rural school closure, 1859

In rural communities update, 1856

Rural school closure, 1859

Enforcement of Internet contract terms, 1735 FOIPP

Homburg, 2046-2047

Internet contract, 2044

Internet contract legal opinion, 2044-2045

PEI Westside Funding, 1808-1809; 2045-2046

Fulfillment of Internet contract, 1734

Government and Internet technology changes, 1405

IIDI egaming loan re: *Financial Administration Act*, 1465

Internet contract, 1732-1733; 1734; 1734-1735; 2045 Internet contract

Due diligence, 1736

Renegotiation, 1737

Wording, 1733-1734

Mi'kmaq Confederacy loan standing, 2296

PEI Westside Funding deal documentation, 1807-

1808; 1810

Rural

Access to Internet, 1405

Broadband and high-speed Internet, 2215-2216

State of high-speed Internet, 1731-1732; 1807

Summerside Regional Development Corporation

replacement, 1593

Testori-Wiebel

Re: Summerside, 1810

Tax auction, 1809

Tourism in 2017, 2461-2462

Tourist point of origin and growth trends, 2460-2461

Write-off date for IIDI egaming loan, 1464

Petitions [none]

## Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

FOIPP and Internet Contract Legal Opinion, 2209 Internet Contract, 1850

Write-off Date for IIDI Egaming Loan, 1505; 1618

## Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Air Tech Maximeville, 2468

Nautican, 2101

StartUp Zone, 1519

TIAPEI AGM, 1821

#### **Tabled Data**

Written questions, answers to

Nos. 1,032 through 1,037, 1416

## MacEwen, Sidney (Morell-Mermaid)

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 3), 2369

An Act to Amend the Municipalities Act, 1489

Municipal Government Act, 2006-2009; 2017-2018;

2021; 2023-2025; 2324-2325; 2429-2432; 2507-2509

Private Training Schools Act, 2317-2320

Estimates [none]

### **Estimates, Capital**

1877; 1885; 2115; 22-49; 2271-2272

### Estimates, Supplementary [none]

2198

### Motions

50: Calling for a review of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 1755-1758

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1433-1434

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1908-1910

### **Oral questions**

Carbon pricing at source of production, 2213-2214

Questions and answers, 2215

Revenue neutral, 2214

Deleted government email accounts, 1862

Electoral system referendum, 2406-2408

**Population** 

Strategy, 1860-1861

Strategy and minimum teaching allocation, 1862 School change

Population growth, 1861-1862

Process and learning excellence, 1510-1511

Written questions, 2047-2049

**Petitions** [none]

## Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2063-2064

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Responses to Statements by Ministers

Jobs for 1,000 Students, 2416

John J. Sark Memorial Scholarship, 2058

UPEI Agreements, 1986

Youth Futures and YDAY, 1600

## **Speech From the Throne, response to** [none] **Statements** [none]

**Tabled Data** 

Written questions to

Minister of Communities, Land and Environment, 2180

# MacKay, Matthew (Kensington-Malpeque)

**Bills** 

An Act to Amend the Community Development Equity Tax Credit Act, 1828

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1944-1945 An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2), 2359

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 3), 2369

An Act to Amend the Planning Act, 1559; 1562-1566 Municipal Government Act, 2005; 2011; 2013-2014; 2018; 2034

Supplementary Appropriation Act (No. 2) 2016, 2423

Estimates [none]

**Estimates, Capital** 

1876-1878; 1885; 2074-2075; 2080; 2120; 2123; 2196; 2198-220; 2249-2251; 2256-2259

## Estimates, Supplementary 2421 Motions

3: Continued export growth will lead to a vibrant PEI economy, 1426-1429

47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 1995-1997

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1435

61: Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island schools, 2136-2137; 2144

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1544-1545

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1901-1902

81: Province House, 2395-2396

### **Oral Questions**

Autonomy of IIDI, 1464

Classroom support roadblocks, 2290

Energy strategy

Environmentally friendly tax initiatives, 1597

Protections, 1595-1596

Tax initiative re: hybrid and electric vehicles, 1596

Fulfillment of Internet contract, 1734

**FOIPP** 

Homburg, 2046

Internet contract, 2044

Internet contract legal opinion, 2044

PEI Westside Funding, 1808-1809; 2045-2046

HST increase, 1595

HST rebate on energy efficient home heating, 1596

HST rebate removal on home heating fuel, 1596-1597

IIDI egaming loan re: Financial Administration Act, 1465

Internet contract, 1732-1733; 1734; 1734-1735; 2045 Internet contract wording, 1733

PEI Westside Funding deal documentation, 1807-

1808; 1810

Portability between public and private specialist help, 2290

Speech language pathology wait list, 2289

Testori-Wiebel

Re: Summerside, 1809-1810

Tax auction, 1809

Write-off date for IIDI egaming loan, 1464

Petitions [none]

**Point of Order** 

Re: Question on Board of IIDI, 1517

Traditions of House re: government announcements April 20<sup>th</sup>, 2016, 2083

# Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2072

## Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Responses to Statements by Ministers

Nautican, 2102

TIAPEI AGM, 1821

## **Speech From the Throne, response to** [none] **Statements**

Mike and Pam James, 2087

Moth Lane Brewery, 2333

Ray Murphy, 1503

**Tabled Data** 

Letter dated November 29<sup>th</sup>, 2016 from Minister of Economic Development and Tourism, 2060

## MacLauchlan, Wade (York-Oyster Bed)

Premier, President of Executive Council, Minister of Justice and Public Safety and Attorney General, Minister Responsible for Intergovernmental Affairs, Minister for Aboriginal Affairs, Minister Responsible for Acadian and Francophone Affairs

### **Acclamation and Appointments**

New member, MLA Chris Palmer, 1389

Pages, 1389

Resignation of former member, Janice Sherry, 1389 **Bills** 

An Act Respecting the Winding Up of Judgment Recovery (P.E.I.) Ltd., 1769-1770

An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (No.

2), 2108-2111; 2183-2188; 2493-2494

An Act to Repeal the Store Hours Act, 2111-2112

An Act to Amend the Premium Tax Act, 1770-1776 Municipal Government Act, 2515-1516

#### Election

Deputy Speaker, MLA Kathleen Casey, 1390

Estimates [none]

**Estimates, Capital** 

2189-2192

### Estimates, Supplementary 2352 Motions

39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 1677; 2374-2376

50: Calling for a review of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 1758-1760

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1662-1664

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1530-1531; 1535-1537

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote, 1604-1608

85: In Support of "Recognition of Charlottetown as the Birthplace of Confederation Act", 2148

### **Oral Questions**

Archives and Records Act and former premier, 1740 Auditor General

Letter, 1469

Office of Superintendent of Securities, 1399-1400

Billing of government, 2053-2054; 2097

Billing of government and RCMP, 2054

Carbon tax and vulnerable Islanders, 2337-2339

Child advocate, 1689

Community emergency plan funding, 2091

Compensation fund, 1923-1924; 1970-1972

Confirmation of best Canadian Internet access, 1737

Cornwall bypass public consultation, 1587

Deleted government email accounts, 1924; 1934-

1935; 1982; 2099-2100

Democratic renewal committee mandate, 2459

Destruction order re: emails, 1934; 2463-2464 Development and debate of legislation, 1693-1694 Egaming

Accountability, 1397-1399; 1469; 2453-2454

Briefing, 1979-1980

Documents, 1401-1402; 1402-1403

Election finance legislation, 2339

Electoral

Reform and parliamentary sovereignty, 1626

System referendum, 2406-2408

Emergency measures legislation update, 2089-2090

Ethical conduct and accountability, 1407-1408

Federal funding for

Mental health and addictions, 2162

Seniors' health care, 2162

Ferry service, 1515-1517

Financial

Credit for electricity usage, 2335-2336

Incentive re: local production of renewable energy,

2336

FOIPP and Premier's receipts, 1461-1462

Fuel tax relief, 2334-2335

Gas price

Consumer safeguards, 2333-2334

Job growth, 2334

Hotel spa, 1464

HST and carbon emissions, 2336-2337

Indigenous Islanders alcohol and drug abuse

program, 2050

Infrastructure summit, 1587

Law Society of PEI re: Bill Dow, 1470-1471; 2453;

2453-2454

Legal action against Globe and Mail, 2464

Manor replacement and infrastructure funding, 2163

Meal claims, 1463

Meeting re: electoral reform, 2169

Meetings with Premier, 2168

Motion 80

Electoral reform, 1625-1626

Parliamentary sovereignty, 1738

Removal, 1738

Ombudsperson's office, 1814

Openness and transparency, 1406-1407

PAC witnesses, 1592-1593

Pan-Canadian framework and provincial benefits,

Plebiscite threshold, 1403-1404

Police review

Concerns, 2403

Ideal, 2402

Update, 2096

Political reform and public funds, 2340

Power outage crisis cheques, 2088-2089

Premier

Audit Act, 1400-1401; 1402

Brudenell, 1468

Campaign spending limits, 2460

Democratic renewal committee update, 2460

PAC, 1403

Premier's

Office and Archives and Records Act, 1623-1625;

Vision of policing, 2403

Provincial risk assessment exercise, 2043

Public Accounts and egaming witnesses, 1460-1461 Records information management under Robert Ghiz, 1932

Recourse for injured workers, 1813

Retention and deposition schedules, 1934

Review of emergency measures legislation, 2044

Risk of power outage, 2043

Robert Ghiz records storage, 1931

Rural

Access to Internet, 1405

Broadband and ISPs, 2339

Securities commission

Case number, 2404

Egaming briefing, 2403-2404

Investigative hearing, 2404

Investor, 2404

Records and Auditor General, 2405

Sealed records, 2405; 2406

Simplex travel, 2098-2099

State of high-speed Internet, 1806-1807

Storm emergency response, 1922-1923

Storm emergency response financial recourse, 1923

Train travel, 1462-1463

Travel claim approval, 1408

Treasury Board rules, 1464

UK deals, 1463

WCB concerns, 2168

Whistleblower legislation, 1459-1460

Workers Compensation Board concerns, 1813

Written questions, 2047-2048

Other [none]

**Petitions** [none]

Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Premier's Office and *Archives and Records Act*, 1683 Train Travel/Meal Claims/UK Deals, 1504

Travel Claim Approval, 1504

**Speech From the Throne, response to** [none] **Statements** 

Crime Prevention and Policing Service Model

Review, 2348

Democratic Renewal, 1408

First Ministers' Meeting, 2173

French Language Services Act Annual Report 2015-

2016/Loi sur les services entrepreneurs français

Rapport annuel 2015-2016, 1983

John J. Sark Memorial Scholarship, 2057

Lobbyists Registration Act, 2414

Pan-Canadian Framework on Clean Growth and

Climate Change, 2346

Queen's Counsel Appointments, 2100

RCMP Dog Unit, 1935

Response to Nov. 27th Storm, 1864

Response to Power Outages, 2058

Supervised Access and Exchange Programs, 1695

The Mighty Island – Framework for Economic

Growth, 2466

#### **Tabled Data**

Annual operating expenses for Office of the Premier of 2005-2006, 2006-2007, 2012-2013, 2013-2014, 2014-2015, 2015-2016, 1522

Documents relating to Crime Prevention and Policing

Services Model Review dated June 2016 and

December 2016, 2352

Letter dated September 14<sup>th</sup>, 2016 addressed to

leaders of registered political parties regarding

proposed reforms to political financing, 2471 Pan-Canadian Framework on Clean Growth and

Climate Change, 2352

The Mighty Island: A Framework for Economic

Growth in Prince Edward Island, 2471

Annual Report

Acadian and Francophone Affairs *French Language Services Act* 2015-2016, 1987

## McIsaac, Alan (Vernon River-Stratford) Minister of Agriculture and Fisheries

An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1844; 1961

Municipal Government Act, 2510-2511

Procurement of Goods Act, 1832; 1834-1835

**Estimates** [none]

Estimates, Capital [none]

**Estimates, Supplementary** 2423

Motions

3: Continued export growth will lead to a vibrant PEI economy, 1420-1422

47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 2391-2392

52: Natural Areas Protection Act, 1794-1796

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1540-1541

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote, 1645

83: Universal Basic Income, 2155

### **Oral Questions**

Agriculture

Diversification, 1929

Sector spending, 1929-1930

Food tax credit, 1978-1978

Funds for Agronomy Initiative, 1929

Lobster carapace size and LFA 25, 1594

**Petitions** [none]

### Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Agriculture Sector Spending, 1970

Funds for Agronomy Initiative, 1969

### **Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements**

Buy Local – Successful Initiatives, 1521

China Mission 2016, 1474

Economic Update – Primary Industries, 2296

Off-Highway Vehicle Operation in PEI, 1696

Prince Edward Island Analytical Laboratories, 2221

#### **Tabled Data**

Celebrate Holiday Recipe Guide, 2179

Vehicle Operation in Prince Edward Island, A

Practical Guide to Users and Landowners, 1700

Written questions, answers to

Question No. 1,062, 2179

## Mitchell, Robert (Charlottetown-**Sherwood) Minister of Communities, Land and Environment**

An Act to Amend the Municipalities Act, 1479-1495; 1548-1558; 2004

An Act to Amend the Planning Act, 1558-1572 An Act to Amend the Unsightly Property Act, 1572-

1573; 1711-1718 Municipal Government Act, 2005-2034; 2275-2278;

2321-2326; 2372-2373; 2424-2446; 2496-2571

Estimates [none]

### Estimates, Capital

1870; 1872-1877; 2256

## Estimates, Supplementary 2352

Motions

7: Incentivizing a lower carbon footprint in Prince Edward Island, 2235-2236

8: Addressing contaminated sites in PEI, 2245-2246

50: Calling for a review of the Freedom of

Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 1760-

52: Natural Areas Protection Act, 1792-1794

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1546

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1917;

### **Oral Questions**

Ban on water exports, deep-water wells and fracking,

1595

Carbon

Emission credit, 2211

Pricing at source of production, 2213-2214

Carbon tax

Fuel prices, 2213

Pay date, 2209-2010

Questions and answers, 2215

Revenue neutral, 2214-2215

Climate change plan, 2209

Collection and sharing of water quality and water

quantity data, 1592

Dissolution of a municipality, 2092

Federal carbon pricing talks, 2211

HST and carbon emissions, 2212

Initiating of a new municipality, 2091-2092

Land use policies, 2094

Legislative debate on futures of municipalities, 2093

Municipal responsibilities, 2094

Municipality number, 2091

Protection of unincorporated areas, 2093

Provincial beach water quality, 2408-2409

Removal of ministerial powers re: Municipal

Government Act, 2092-2093

Restructuring of a municipality, 2092

Seedling cost to watershed groups, 2212

Souris dunes, 2292294

Water

Act update, 2293

Issues, 1590-1591

Quantity metrics, 1591

Watershed water quality data, 1591

Written questions, 2048

**Petitions** [none]

### Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

**Responses to Questions Taken as Notice** [none] **Speech From the Throne, response to [none]** 

**Statements** 

Climate Change Mitigation Strategy, 1600

New

Municipal Government Act, 1938

Trapping Restrictions on Public Land, 1746

Watershed Funding Formula, 2299

**Tabled Data** 

Written questions, answers to

Question 1,061, 2179

1,063 and 1,064, 2352

### Mundy, Tina (Summerside St. Eleanors) Minister of Family and Human Services **Bills**

An Act to Amend the Adult Protection Act, 1783-1784: 1787

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1948 An Act to Amend the Social Work Act, 1791

**Estimates** [none]

Estimates, Capital

2116-2123: 2192

### **Estimates, Supplementary** [none] **Motions**

39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 1673-1674

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1436-1442

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote, 1635-1636

### **Oral Questions**

Carbon tax and increased home reno funding, 2456-

Care facilities under FHS minister, 1688

Child

Advocate, 1685-1686; 1687; 1689

Care funds, 2163-2164

Protection legislation review, 2164

Protection legislation review and child advocate,

2165

FHS

Funds, 1743

FOIPP material, 2455-2456

Global network contract, 1686-1687

Government action on low-income housing, 1743

Guaranteed Income Supplement enhancements, 2340-2341

Home reno program spending, 2165-2166

Increased home reno funding, 2457

Low-income housing

District 1, 1742

Three counties, 1742

Low income housing waitlist, 1741; 1743

Crisis, 1742

Geographical and demographical information, 1811

HST, 1812

Single parents, 1811

Women, 1811

National Housing Strategy, 2050-2051

Poverty reduction strategy, 1812-1813

Senior social isolation, 2410-2411

Shelter ceiling subsidy, 1467

Tour of care facilities, 1688-1689

**Petitions** [none]

### Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House [none]

### Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

Home Reno Program Spending, 2209

Low-income housing waitlist, 1850

Re: families, 1810-1811

**Speech From the Throne, response to [none]** 

#### **Statements**

Associate Families, 2224

International Day of Persons with Disabilities, 2056

National Housing Day, 1631

Salvation Army Home Heating Program, 1939

SEAM and STAR programs, 1517

Tabled Data [none]

## **Murphy Pat (Alberton-Roseville)**

Municipal Government Act, 2013; 2016

**Estimates** [none]

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

#### **Motions**

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1915-

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote, 1608-1610

### **Oral Questions**

Alberton intersection, 1858-1859

Holland College Alberton designated funding, 2170

Pace of school consultations, 1814-1815

Transportation and mobility activity, 1514-1515

Western Hospital activity director, 1514

**Petitions** [none]

### Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] **Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements** 

Alberton Lions Club 50<sup>th</sup>, 1729

Audrey Callaghan, 2401

Elmsdale Church of the Nazarene, 2283

Holland College Alberton, 1617

Paul Goguen, 1458

Sherrill Horne, 1967

Tabled Data [none]

### Myers, Steven (Georgetown-St. Peters) Bills

An Act to Amend the Adult Protection Act, 1789

An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (No.

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1944;

An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1954-1955

An Act to Amend the Registered Nurses Act, 1719-1722

Municipal Government Act, 2008; 2025; 2031-2034; 2321-2324; 2372-2373

Procurement of Goods Act, 1831; 1834-1835 **Estimates** [none] Estimates, Capital 1882-1884; 1889-1891; 2074; 2114; 2122-2129 **Estimates, Supplementary** [none] Motions 7: Incentivizing a lower carbon footprint in Prince Edward Island, 2229-2232 8: Addressing contaminated sites in PEI, 2244-2245 39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 2376-2377 47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 1995 50: Calling for a review of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 1763-1764 54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1434-1435; 1658-69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1524-1527 71: Motion of censure, 2483-2490 72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1893-1895; 2132-2134 81: Province House, 2397-2398 83: Universal Basic Income, 2154 **Oral Questions** Amendment of Archives and Records Act, 1622-1623 Archives and Records Act and former premier, 1740 Auditor General letter, 1468-1469 Billing of government, 2052-2054; 2097-2098; 2464-2465 Billing of government IT contract, 2098 RCMP, 2054 Chris LeClair emails, 1741 Crowbush egaming Social, 2218-2219 Social cost, 2463 Deleted government email accounts, 1740-1741; 1816; 1934-1935; 1979; 1980-1981; 1983; 2099-2100; 2171-2172; 2173; 2220-2221; 2296; 2413; Destruction order re: emails, 1934; 1982; 2463-2464 Development and debate of legislation, 1692-1694 **Egaming** Accountability, 1469 Briefing, 1979-1980 Re: Officials, 1932 Social and Mi'kmaq Confederacy, 2220 Social meal, 2219-2220

Social meal cost, 2463

Email

Records management and Premier's office, 1981-1982 Retention time, 1981 Hacking of government servers, 2173 Law Society of PEI re: Bill Dow, 1469-1471; 2453 Legal action against Globe and Mail, 2464 Melissa MacEachern emails, 1817 Mi'kmaq Confederacy loan standing, 2295-2296 Modified learning program, 2412-2413 Challenge, 2343; 2344-2345; 2411 Exclusions, 2412 Grade 10 exclusions, 2342-2343 Prep work, 2343 Results, 2345 Premier and Brudenell, 1468 Premier's office and Archives and Records Act, 1623-1625; 1689 Records Information management under Robert Ghiz, 1932 Management during premiership transition, 1740 Retention and deposition schedules, 1933-1934 Robert Ghiz Emails, 1741 Records storage, 1931 School consultation Expertise, 1508-15091 Process, 1507-1508 Report, 1508 Report leak, 1509-1510 Simplex travel, 2098-2099 Size of EELC school administration, 1852-1854 2007 government guidelines re: email, 1933 Wes Sheridan emails, 1816 **Petitions** [none] **Point of Order** Confidence in Auditor General, 2221 Motion No. 80, 1631 Question of conduct and word, 2072 Rule No. 62(3)(b), 1863 Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] Education and Economic Development Second Report-Committee Activities, 2357-2358 Public Accounts First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2061-2062 **Responses to Questions Taken as Notice** [none] **Responses to Statements by Ministers** Advisory Councils Progress, 1745 Bring Your Own Device Pilot Project, 1414

Community Schools, 2223

National Child Day, 1598

New Teachers and EAs, 2055

PISA Results, 2103

Records Management Plan, 1985

Response to Power Outages, 2059

SEAM and STAR programs, 1518

Watershed Funding Formula, 2300

### **Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements**

Kings County Power Lifting, 2208

The Beard Gives Back, 2401

Wall of Fame – Georgetown, 1683

#### **Tabled Data**

Managing Electronic Mail document from March 2015 and March 2016, 1987

### Palmer, Chris (Summerside-Wilmot)

Bills [none]

**Election** [none]

Estimates [none]

Estimates, Capital [none]

**Estimates, Supplementary** [none]

#### Motions

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 2131-

80: Democratic Renewal; A Clear Question and a Binding Vote, 1642-1643

#### **Oral Ouestions**

Delivery of economic development, 1593

Job growth measurement, 2051-2052

Job growth measurement in Summerside, 2052

Repatriation of former Islanders, 2096-2097

School review consultations, 1405-1406

Senior social isolation, 2410-2411

Summerside Regional Development Corporation

replacement, 1593

Update on PCH ambulatory care centre, 1739

**Petitions** [none]

### Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2064-2065

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] **Speech From the Throne, response to [none]** 

**Statements** 

Emily Wainwright Schurman, 1805

Evan Corish, 1967

Innovative Learning, 2400

Summerside Christmas Appeal, 2160

Wishes of Constituents, 1396

### **Tabled Data**

Written questions to minister

Workforce and Advanced Learning, 2471

## Perry, Hal (Tignish-Palmer Road)

Bills

An Act to Amend the Public Health Act, 1778

Estimates [none]

Estimates, Capital [none]

**Estimates, Supplementary** [none]

**Motions** 

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1662

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year

provincial requirement for a school review, 2131

### **Oral Questions**

Cell phone coverage gap, 1626

Deleted government email accounts, 2462

Exporting energy from wind farms, 2462

Fentanyl use, 2409-2410

Lobster carapace size and LFA 25, 1594

Naloxone, 2410

Post-secondary students and EI, 1977-1978

Wait time for long-term care beds in West Prince, 2169-2170

Wind energy resource increase, 2462

**Petitions** [none]

### Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

**Responses to Questions Taken as Notice** [none]

**Responses to Statements by Ministers** [none]

**Speech From the Throne, response to [none]** 

**Statements** 

Brian and Debbie Myers, 2042

Father Albin Arsenault, 1682

4-H. 1585

Immaculate Conception Church, 2207

Maddie Thibodeau, 1921

Michelle Gaudet, 2332

**Tabled Data** [none]

## Roach, Allen (Montague-Kilmuir) Minister of Finance

### Bills

An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act, 1703-1707

An Act to Amend the Community Development Equity Tax Credit Act, 1824-1829

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act, 1708-1710

Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures) 2017, 2274 Procurement of Goods Act, 1830-1840

Supplementary Appropriation Act (No. 2) 2016, 2423-2424

**Estimates** [none]

**Estimates, Capital** 

1870-1892; 2073-2082; 2112-2129; 2193; 2195-2201; 2246; 2249; 2251; 2254; 2260-2261; 2263-2265

## Estimates, Supplementary 2352; 2418-2423 Motions

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1537-1538
Oral Ouestions

Billing of government and IT contract, 2098 Crowbush egaming social, 2218-2219

Deleted government email accounts, 1620-1622; 2172; 2173

Egaming social

Meal, 2219-2220

Mi'kmaq Confederacy, 2220

Hacking of government servers, 2173

HST increase, 1595

Open data

New government website, 2216

Policy, 2217

Written questions, 2049

**Petitions** [none]

# Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Speech From the Throne, response to [none] Statements

Bond Ratings, 1411

Capital Budget 2017-18, 1747

Public Accounts, 2177

#### **Tabled Data**

Department of Finance Second Quarter Forecast for 2016-2017, 1700

Highlights of the Prince Edward Island Economy Update 2016, 1701

Public Accounts Volumes 1, 2 and 3 for period ending March 31<sup>st</sup>, 2016, 2179

Report of borrowing under the Financial Administration Act, 2180

## Trivers, Brad (Rustico-Emerald) Bills

An Act to Amend the Adult Protection Act, 1781-1783 An Act to Amend the Civil Service Superannuation Act, 1706-1707

An Act to Amend the Community Development Equity Tax Credit Act, 1824; 1827-1829

An Act to Amend the Employment Standards Act (No. 2), 2184-2185; 2187

An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act, 1947-1948 An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (No. 2), 2359-2362

*An Act to Amend the Municipalities Act*, 1479-1480; 1482-1494; 1549-1552; 1554-1557; 2004

An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act, 1840-1843; 1953-1954; 1957

An Act to Amend the Planning Act, 1563-1564; 1567-1568; 1570

An Act to Amend the Premium Tax Act, 1772-1773; 1775

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act, 1909-1710

An Act to Amend the Unsightly Property Act, 1713-1718

Municipal Government Act, 2006-2007; 2009-2013; 2016-2020; 2025-2030; 2277-2278; 2321-2322; 2425-2427; 2429-2433; 2435-2446; 2495-2503

Procurement of Goods Act, 1830-1839

### Estimates [none]

### **Estimates, Capital**

1872-1876; 1880-1881; 1888-1889; 1891; 2075-2078; 2114-2117; 2121-2122; 2193; 2199-2200; 2251; 2259; 2261-2263; 2268-2269

## **Estimates, Supplementary** [none] **Motions**

3: Continued export growth will lead to a vibrant PEI economy, 1424-1426

7: Incentivizing a lower carbon footprint in Prince Edward Island, 1768; 2227-2229; 2241-2242

8: Addressing contaminated sites in PEI, 2243-2244 39: A Child Advocate for Prince Edward Island, 1674-1675

47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home heating from the HST, 1990-1992

50: Calling for a review of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 1752-1755; 1764-1767

52: Natural Areas Protection Act, 1796-1797

54: Plebiscite on electoral reform, 1434

61: Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island schools, 2141-2142

69: Establishing a PEI Ferry Taskforce, 1543

71: Motion of censure, 2490-2492

72: Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial requirement for a school review, 1899-1900

83: Universal Basic Income, 2153-2154

## **Oral Questions**

Annual value of government portion of Bell Aliant contract, 1737

Ban on water exports, deep-water wells and fracking, 1595

Carbon

Emission credit, 2211

Tax and fuel prices, 2213

Collection and sharing of water quality and water quantity data, 1591-1592

Confirmation of best Canadian Internet access, 1736-1737

Deleted government email accounts, 1620-1622

Dissolution of a municipality, 2092

Egaming documents, 1401-1402; 1402-1403

Enforcement of Internet contract terms, 1735

Federal carbon pricing talks, 2211

Financial

Credit for electricity usage, 2335-2336

Incentive re: local production of renewable energy,

HST and carbon emissions, 2212; 2336-2337

HW Re: Dr. Rajal Khan, 1975-1976

Incentives re: transportation-related carbon

emissions, 2212-2213

Initiating of a new municipality, 2091

Internet contract

Due diligence, 1736

Renegotiation, 1737

Land use policies, 2094

Legislative debate on futures of municipalities, 2093

Medical specialists, 1974

Municipal

Responsibilities, 2094

Number, 2091

Pan-Canadian framework and provincial benefits,

2335

Premier

Audit Act, 1402

Public Accounts Committee, 1403

Protection of unincorporated areas, 2093-2094

Removal of ministerial powers re: Municipal

Government Act, 2092

Restructuring of a municipality, 2092

Retention of GI specialist, 1974-1975

Seedling cost to watershed groups, 2212

Water

Issues, 1590-1591

Quantity metrics, 1591

Watershed water quality data, 1591

**Petitions** 

PEI Service Animal Protection Law, 1941

## Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House]

Communities, Land and Environment

Second Report-Committee Activities, 2181

Education and Economic Development

Second Report-Committee Activities, 2358

Health and Wellness

Second Report-Committee Activities, 2355

Public Accounts

First Report-Committee Activities and Review of Reports of the Auditor General, 2062-2063

Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none]

### **Responses to Statements by Ministers**

Air Tech Maximeville, 2468

Climate Change Mitigation Strategy, 1601

French Language Services Act Annual Report 2015-

2016/Loi sur les services entrepreneurs français

Rapport annuel 2015-2016, 1984

New Municipal Government Act, 1938

New Trapping Restrictions on Public Land, 1746

Pan-Canadian Framework on Clean Growth and

Climate Change, 2347

StartUp Zone, 1520

## **Speech From the Throne, response to** [none] **Statements**

North Rustico Christmas Lights, 2452

North Rustico Lions Club 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary, 1806

St. Mark's Anglican Church – South Rustico, 1459

Stanley Bridge History Circle, 1968

# Watts, Buck (Tracadie-Hillsborough Park) Speaker

Acclamation [none]

Bills [none]

**Election** [none]

Estimates [none]

Estimates, Capital [none]

Estimates, Supplementary [none]

Motions [none]

**Oral Questions** [none]

**Petitions** [none]

Remarks [none]

# Reports by Committees [excluding Committee of the Whole House] [none]

## Responses to Questions Taken as Notice [none] Ruling

Admissibility on Motion No. 80 re: Rule No. 59,

Length of responses to oral questions, 1726

Findings on Points of Privilege raised, 1574-1575

Motion 80 and Motion 54 re: Rule No. 514, 1602-1603

Point of Order raised by Member from

Georgetown-St. Peters, 1678

Kensington-Malpeque, 1678

Re: Rule No. 62(3)(b), 1963-1964

Traditions of House re: government announcements April 20<sup>th</sup>, 2016, 2157

Rule No. 62.1, raised by Leader of the Third Party,

# **Speech From the Throne, response to** [none] **Statements** [none]

**Tabled Data** 

Section 46 of the *Legislative Assembly Act*, report of the Indemnities & Allowance Commission, 1941

## **SUBJECT INDEX**

## Codes

M = Motions

**OQ** = Oral Questions

**PP** = Parliamentary Procedures

**RC** = Reports by Committees

**RQTN** = Responses to Questions Taken as Notice

**Smem** = Statements by Members

**Smin** = Statements by Ministers

ABORIGINAL	64
AGRICULTURE	64
ATHLETICS, AWARDS AND TRIBUTES	64
BUDGET	65
CHARITIES AND SOCIAL ORGANIZATIONS	65
CHILDREN AND YOUTH	65
CULTURE ARTS AND HERITAGE	65
DEVELOPMENT, INFRASTRUCTURE AND TRANSPORTATION	65
ECONOMY	67
EDUCATION	67
EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS	68
ENERGY	69
ENVIRONMENT, FORESTRY AND LANDS	69
FINANCIAL MATTERS	70
FISHERIES AND AQUACULTURE	70
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION AND PROTECTION OF PRIVACY	70
GAMBLING	71
HEALTH	71
JUSTICE, LABOUR AND PUBLIC SAFETY	73
PARLIAMENTARY PROCEDURES AND ELECTORAL REFORM	74
REGIONAL, MUNCIPAL AND COMMUNITY ISSUES	75
SOCIAL SERVICES, SENIORS AND STATUS OF WOMEN	75
TAXES	76
TOURISM	77
VETERANS	77
TABLED DATA	78
WRITTEN OUESTIONS	79

**ABORIGINAL** 

Indigenous Islanders [OQ]

Alcohol and drug abuse program

Bevan-Baker, 2050

Premier, 2050

Living off-reserve

Bevan-Baker, 2050

Henderson, 2050

Mental health strategy and Native Council [OQ]

Bevan-Baker, 2049 Henderson, 2049

**AGRICULTURE** 

Agriculture

Diversification [OQ]

Bevan-Baker, 1928-1929

McIsaac, 1929

Sector Spending [RQTN]

McIsaac, 1970

Buy Local – Successful Initiatives [Smin]

McIsaac, 1521

Economic Update – Primary Industries [Smin]

McIsaac, 2296

Funds for Agronomy Initiative [OQ]

Bevan-Baker, 1929

McIsaac, 1969, [RQTN]; 1929

Lobster carapace size and LFA 25 [OQ]

Perry, 1594

McIsaac, 1594

Off-Highway Vehicle Operation in PEI [Smin]

McIsaac, 1696

ATHLETICS, AWARDS AND TRIBUTES

Audrey Callaghan [Smem]

Murphy, 2401

Bobby Dillon [Smem]

Dumville, 2207

Brandon O'Brien [Smem]

LaVie, 1730

Brian and Debbie Myers [Smem]

Perry, 2042

Buns and Things Bakery [Smem]

Avlward, 2161

Carolyn Bateman [Smem]

Casey, 2086

Cows [Smem]

Dumville, 1849

Eddy Dykerman [Smem]

Dumville, 1584

Emily Wainwright Schurman [Smem]

Palmer, 1805

Evan Corish [Smem]

Palmer, 1967

Father Albin Arsenault [Smem]

Perry, 1682

Father Charles Gallant [Smem]

Gallant, 2451

Henri and Pierre Gallant [Smem]

Perry, 1683

Ian "Tex" MacDonald [Smem]

J. Brown, 1458

Immaculate Conception Church [Smem]

Perry, 2207

John J. Sark Memorial Scholarship [Smin]

MacLauchlan, 2057

Joseph Georges Arsenault [Smem]

J. Brown, 2041

Kate Ryan [Smem]

J. Brown, 2087

Kier White [Smem]

Compton, 1585

Judy Lowe [Smem]

Dumville, 2452

Kings County Power Lifting [Smem]

Myers, 2208

Luann Molyneaux Retirement [Smem]

Bevan-Baker, 1730

Lucas Arsenault [Smem]

Gallant, 1502

Maddie Thibodeau [Smem]

Perry, 1921

Maggie MacPhee [Smem]

LaVie, 2283

Michelle Gaudet [Smem]

Perry, 2332

Mike and Pam James [Smem]

MacKay, 2087

National Day of Remembrance [Smin]

Biggar, 2105

Paul Goguen [Smem]

Murphy, 1458

Ray Murphy [Smem]

MacKay, 1503

Recipients of 2016 PEI Senior Islanders of the Year

Awards [Smem]

Dumville, 1805

Salty Publication [Smem]

Bevan-Baker, 2208

Sherrill Horne [Smem]

Murphy, 1967

Trevor Young [Smem]

Bevan-Baker, 1968

Viola Desmond [Smin]

Biggar, 2225

Wall of Fame – Georgetown [Smem]

Myers, 1683

### **BUDGET**

Capital Budget 2017-18 [Smin] Roach, 1747

# CHARITIES AND SOCIAL ORGANIZATIONS

Alberton Lions Club 50<sup>th</sup> [Smem]

Murphy, 1729

Captain Nichola Goddard Foundation Dinner [Smem]

Casey, 1502

Community Schools [Smin]

Brown, 2222

Fire Department Dinners [Smem]

Gallant, 2160

Living in PEI [Smem]

LaVie, 1922

North Rustico Christmas Lights [Smem]

Dumville, 2452

North Rustico Lions Club 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary [Smem]

Trivers, 1806

Prince Edward Island Antique Car Club [Smin]

Biggar, 1865

Souris Christmas Parade [Smem]

LaVie, 1618

Stratford Community School [Smem]

Aylward, 1850

Summerside Christmas Appeal [Smem]

Palmer, 2160

The Beard Gives Back [Smem]

Myers, 2401

### **CHILDREN AND YOUTH**

4-H [Smem]

Perry, 1585

Miscouche Consolidated School [Smem]

Gallant, 1849

National Child Day [Smin]

Currie, 1598

School Meals and Local Food [Smem]

Bevan-Baker, 1503

Youth Futures and YDAY, [Smin]

R. Brown, 1599

### **CULTURE, ARTS AND HERITAGE**

Acadian and Francophone Chamber of Commerce

Luncheon [Smem]

Gallant, 2282

Canada 150 celebrations re: PEI [OQ]

Currie, 1931

Gallant, 1931

Colonel Gray Craft Fair [Smem]

J. Brown, 1729

Elmsdale Church of the Nazarene [Smem]

Murphy, 2283

Federal recognition of Charlottetown as Birthplace of

Confederation [OQ]

Brown, J., 1858

Currie, 1858

In Support of "Recognition of Charlottetown as the

Birthplace of Confederation Act" [see M 85; read

2145]

Jour du Souvenir acadien 2016/2016 Acadian

Remembrance Day [Smem]

Brown, J., 2332

Province House [M 81; read 2393]

Records Management Plan [Smin]

Currie, 1984

Souris Memorial Monument [Smem]

LaVie, 2042

St. John the Baptist Anglican Church in Crapaud

[Smem]

Bevan-Baker, 2453

St. Mark's Anglican Church – South Rustico [Smem]

Trivers, 1459

Stanley Bridge History Circle [Smem]

Trivers, 1968

# DEVELOPMENT, INFRASTRUCTURE AND TRANSPORTATION

Air Tech Maximeville [Smin]

MacDonald, 2468

Alberton intersection [OO]

Biggar, 1858-1859

Murphy, 1858-1859

Annual value of government portion of Bell Aliant

contract [OQ]

MacDonald, 1737

Trivers, 1737

CADC [OQ]

Dumville, 1930

MacDonald, 1930-1931

Capital Budget bridge replacement [OQ]

Biggar, 1817

LaVie, 1817

Cell phone coverage gap [OQ]

MacDonald, 1626-1627

Perry, 1626

Combating Impaired Driving with Amendments to

the Highway Traffic Act [Smin]

Biggar, 2350

Confirmation of best Canadian Internet access [OQ]

MacDonald, 1736-1737	MacKay, 1732-1733; 1734; 1734-1735;
MacLauchlan, 1737	2045
Trivers, 1736-1737	Internet contract [OQ] Due diligence
Continued export growth will lead to a vibrant PEI	MacDonald, 1736
economy [M 3 read 1417]	Trivers, 1736
Cornwall bypass [OQ]	Renegotiation
Business case	MacDonald, 1737
Biggar, 1590 Fox, 1590	Trivers, 1737 Wording
Economic impact study	MacDonald, 1733-1734
Biggar, 1589	MacKay, 1733
Fox, 1588-1589	Infrastructure summit [OQ]
Original plan changes	Fox, 1586-1587
Bevan-Baker, 1856-1857 Biggar, 1857	MacLauchlan, 1587
Public consultation	Manor replacement and infrastructure funding [OQ]
Fox, 1587	Fox, 2162-2163
MacLauchlan, 1587	MacLauchlan, 2163
Bypass traffic	Moth Lane Brewery [Smem]
Biggar, 1588 Fox, 1588	MacKay, 2333
Cornwall Highway [OQ]	Nautican [Smin]
Environmental studies	MacDonald, 2101
Biggar, 1628	North Lake bridge [OQ]
Dumville, 1628	Biggar, 1818; 2414
Second phase update	LaVie, 1818; 2413-2414
Biggar, 1627-1628	Off-Highway Vehicle Operation in PEI [see under
Dumville, 1627	Agriculture]
Studies P. 1057	Open data [OQ]
Bevan-Baker, 1857	New government website
Biggar, 1627-1628; 1857 Dumville, 1627	Brown, J., 2216
Delivery of economic development [OQ]	Roach, 2216
Palmer, 1593	PEI Westside Funding deal documentation [OQ]
MacDonald, 1593-1594	MacDonald, 1807-1808; 1810
Economic development assessments [OQ] Compton, 1856	MacKay, 1807-1808; 1810
MacDonald, 1856	Policy
Economic development in rural communities update	Brown, J., 2217
[OQ]	Roach, 2217
Compton, 1856	Out-of-service bridges [OQ]
MacDonald, 1856	Biggar, 1818
Enforcement of Internet contract terms [OQ]	LaVie, 1817
MacDonald, 1735	Paving of Island roads [OQ]
Trivers, 1735 Fulfillment of Internet contract [OQ]	Biggar, 1589-1590
MacDonald, 1734	Fox, 1589-1590
MacKay, 1734	Prince Edward Island Analytical Laboratories [Smin]
Future of PEI [OQ]	McIsaac, 2221
Compton, 1860	Population strategy [OQ]
Currie, 1860 Government and Internet technology changes [OQ]	Brown, R., 1860-1861
Gallant, 1404-1405	MacEwen, 1860-1861
MacDonald, 1404	Promotion of cycling [OQ]
Grove Pine Road bridge [OQ]	Bevan-Baker, 2094
Biggar, 1818	Biggar, 2094-2095
LaVie, 1818	Protecting the Public Through Amendments to the
Internet contract [OQ]	Highway Traffic Act [Smin]
MacDonald, 1850, [RQTN]; 1732-1733;	Biggar, 1936
1734; 1734-1735; 2045	Rural [OQ]
	Access to Internet

Gallant, 1405 Advisory Councils Progress [Smin] Currie, 1744 MacDonald, 1405 Bring Your Own Device Pilot Project [Smin] Broadband and high-speed Internet Bevan-Baker, 2215-2216 Currie, 1413 MacDonald, 2215-2216 Calling for personal finances to be taught in Island Broadband and ISPs schools [see M 61; read 2135] Calling for the elimination of the five year provincial Bevan-Baker, 2339 MacLauchlan, 2339 requirement for a school review [see M 72; read Separated bicycle lanes [OQ] 18921 Bevan-Baker, 2095 Classroom support roadblocks [OQ] Biggar, 2095 Currie, 2290 Societal benefits re: Cycling and Cornwall bypass MacKay, 2290 Economic development assessment and rural school Bevan-Baker, 2095 closure [OQ] Biggar, 2095-2096 Compton, 1859 StartUp Zone [Smin] Currie, 1860 MacDonald, 1519 MacDonald, 1859-1860 Education administration and EELC department State of high-speed Internet [OQ] review [OQ] Fox, 1731-1732; 1806-1807 Currie, 1852 MacDonald, 1731-1732; 1807 Fox, 1852 MacLauchlan, 1806-1807 Educational assessment wait time [OQ] Summerside Regional Development Corporation Currie, 2284-2285 replacement [OQ] Fox, 2284-2285, MacDonald, 1593 Federal literacy funding cutbacks [OQ] Palmer, 1593 Dumville, 1513 The Mighty Island – Framework for Economic Brown, R., 1513 Growth [Smin] Ferry service [OQ] MacLauchlan, 2466 Compton, 1515-1516 TIE minister and IE committee [OQ] MacLauchlan, 1515-1517 Fox, 1588 French Language Services Act Annual Report 2015-Biggar, 1587-1588 2016/Loi sur les services entrepreneurs français 83: Universal Basic Income [see M 83; read 214] Rapport annuel 2015-2016 [Smin] MacLauchlan, 1983 **ECONOMY** Future of Kinkora Schools [OQ] Repatriation of former Islanders [OQ] Currie, 1505-1506 Brown, R., 2096-2097 Fox. 1505 Palmer, 2096-2097 Holland College Alberton [Smem] Testori-Wiebel [OO] Murphy, 1617 Re: Summerside Holland College Alberton designated funding [OQ] MacDonald, 1810 Brown, R., 2170-2171 MacKay, 1809-1810 Murphy, 2170 Tax auction Innovative Learning [Smem] MacDonald, 1809 Palmer, 2400 MacKay, 1809 Modified learning program [OQ] Currie, 2412-2413 Myers, 2412-2413 **EDUCATION** New School Zone Maps [OQ] Adult literacy [OQ] Currie, 1586, [RQTN]; 1507 Organizations Brown, R., 1513 Fox, 1506-1507 Dumville, 1513 New Teachers and EAs [Smin] Rotary program Currie, 2054 Brown, R., 1514 Pace of school consultations [OQ]

Currie, 1814-1815

Dumville, 1514

Murphy, 1814-1815	Review consultations
PISA [OQ]	Currie, 1405-1406; 1851
Challenge	Fox, 1851
Currie, 2343; 2344-2345; 2411	Palmer, 1405-1406
Myers, 2343; 2344-2345; 2411	Supports and excellence
Exclusions	Currie, 1851-1852
Currie, 2412	Fox, 1851
Myers, 2412	School consultation [OQ]
Grade 10 exclusions	Expertise
Currie, 2342-2343	Currie, 1508-1509
Myers, 2342-2343	Myers, 1508-1509
Participation rates	Process
Currie, 2217	Currie, 1507-1508
Gallant, 2217	Myers, 1507-1508
Prep work	Promises in Eastern Kings
Currie, 2343-2344	Currie, 1855-1856
Myers, 2343	LaVie, 1855-1856
Results	Report
Currie, 2102, [Smin]; 2345-2346	Currie, 1508
Myers, 2345	Myers, 1508
Population [OQ]	Report leak
Economic data re: schools	Currie, 1510
Currie, 1506	Myers, 1509-1510
Fox, 1506	Schools filled to capacity [OQ]
Strategy and minimum teaching allocation	Casey, 1815
Currie, 1862	Currie, 1815
MacEwen, 1862	Size of EELC school administration [OQ]
Portability between public and private specialist help	Currie, 1852-1854
[OQ]	Myers, 1852-1854
Currie, 2290-2291	Students out of zone schools [OQ]
MacKay, 2290	Casey, 1816
Post-secondary students and EI [OQ]	Currie, 1816
Brown, R. 1977-1978	UPEI Agreements [Smin]
Perry, 1977-1978	Brown, 1986
School [OQ]	
Change and population growth	EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS
Currie, 1861-1862	Community emergency plan funding [OQ]
MacEwen, 1861-1862	Fox, 2090-2091
Change process and learning excellence	MacLauchlan, 2091
Currie, 1510-1511	Compensation fund [OQ]
MacEwen, 1510-1511	Fox, 1923-1924; 1970-1972
Closure	MacLauchlan, 1923-1924; 1970-1972
Currie, 1854-1855; 1855	Emergency measures legislation update [OQ]
LaVie, 1855	Myers, 2089-2090
Myers, 1854	MacLauchlan, 2090
Evacuation response	Power outage crisis cheques [OQ]
Currie, 2340	MacLauchlan, 2088-2089
Gallant, 2340	Myers, 2088-2089
Numbers	Provincial risk assessment exercise [OQ]
Currie, 1506	Compton, 2043
Fox, 1506	Premier, 2043
Promises in Eastern Kings	Response to Nov. 27 <sup>th</sup> Storm [Smin]
Currie, 1855-1856	MacLauchlan, 1864
LaVie 1855-1856	Response to Power Outages [Smin]

MacLauchlan, 2058 Interconnection update [OQ] Review of emergency measures legislation [OO] Biggar, 1738-1739 Compton, 2043-2044 Gallant, 1738-1739 Premier, 2044 Interprovincial Power Cable – Progress [Smin] Risk of power outage [OO] Biggar, 1410 Compton, 2043 Incentivizing a lower carbon footprint in Prince Premier, 2043 Edward Island [M 7; read page 1768] Storm emergency response [OQ] Wind energy resource increase [OQ] Fox, 1922-1923 Biggar, 2462 MacLauchlan, 1922-1923 Brown, J., 2462 Storm emergency response financial recourse [OQ] Fox, 1923 **ENVIRONMENT, FORESTRY AND** MacLauchlan, 1923 LANDS **ENERGY** Addressing contaminated sites in PEI [see M 8; read Carbon [OQ] 2242] Emission credit Ban on water exports, deep-water wells, and fracking Mitchell, 2211 [QQ] Trivers, 2211 Mitchell, 1595 Pricing at sources of production Trivers, 1595 MacEwen, 2213-2214 Climate Change Mitigation Strategy [Smin] Mitchell, 2213-2214 Mitchell, 1600 Energy strategy [OQ] Climate change plan [OQ] Fox, 2209 Environmentally friendly tax initiatives Mitchell, 2209 Biggar, 1597-1598 Collection and sharing of water quality and water MacKay, 1597 quantity data [OQ] Protections Mitchell, 1592 Biggar, 1596 Trivers, 1591-1592 MacKay, 1595-1596 Incentives re: transportation-related carbon emissions Tax initiative re: hybrid and electric vehicles [QQ] Biggar, 1596 Biggar, 2213 MacKay, 1596 Trivers, 2212-2213 Exporting energy from wind farms [OQ] New Municipal Government Act [Smin] Biggar, 2462 Mitchell, 1938 Perry, 2462 New Trapping Restrictions on Public Land [Smin] Federal carbon pricing talks [OQ] Mitchell, 1746 Mitchell, 2211 Pan-Canadian framework and provincial benefits Trivers, 2211 [QQ] Financial [OO] Credit for electricity usage MacLauchlan, 2335 MacLauchlan, 2335-2336 Trivers, 2335 Trivers, 2335 Pan-Canadian Framework on Clean Growth and Incentive re: local production of renewable energy Climate Change [Smin] MacLauchlan, 2336 MacLauchlin, 2346 Trivers, 2336 Provincial beach water quality [OQ] Gas price [OO] Bevan-Baker, 2408-2409 Consumer safeguards Mitchell, 2408-2409 Fox, 2333 Seedling cost to watershed groups [OQ] MacLauchlan, 2333-2334 Mitchell, 2212 Job growth Fox, 2334 Trivers, 2212

MacLauchlan, 2334

Souris dunes [OQ] Myers, 2295-2296 Premier [OO] Biggar, 2293-2295 Audit Act LaVie, 2293-2295 Aylward, 1400-1401 Mitchell, 2294 MacLauchlan, 1400-1401; 1402 Water [OQ] Trivers, 1402 Act update Brudenell Dumville, 2293 MacLauchlan, 1468 Mitchell, 2293 Myers, 1468 **PAC** Issues MacLauchlan, 1403 Mitchell, 1590-1591 Trivers, 1403 Trivers, 1590-1591 Train travel [OQ] Quantity metrics Compton, 1462 Mitchell, 1591 MacLauchlan, 1462-1463 Trivers, 1591 Train Travel/Meal Claims/UK Deals [RQTN] Watershed MacLauchlan, 1504 Travel Claim Approval [OQ] Funding Formula [Smin] LaVie, 1408 Mitchell, 2299 McLauchlan, 1504, [RQTN]; 1408 Water quality data [OQ] Treasury Board rules [OQ] Mitchell, 1591 Compton, 1464 Trivers, 1591 MacLauchlan, 1464 UK deals [OO] FINANCIAL MATTERS Compton, 1463 MacLauchlan, 1463 Autonomy of IIDI [OO] 47: Urging the province to exempt all forms of home MacDonald, 1464-1465 heating from the HST, MacKay, 1464 Write-off date for IIDI egaming loan [OQ] Billing of government [OQ] MacDonald, 1464 Brown, R., 2465 MacKay, 1464 Currie, 2052-2053 MacDonald, 2465 FISHERIES AND AQUACULTURE MacLauchlan, 2053-2054; 2097 China Mission 2016 [Smin] Myers, 2052-2054; 2097-2098; 2464-2465 Billing of government [OO] McIsaac, 1474 IT contract Myers, 2098 FREEDOM OF INFORMATION AND Roach, 2098 PROTECTION OF PRIVACY **RCMP** FOIPP and Homburg [OQ] MacLauchlan, 2054 MacDonald, 2046-2047 Myers, 2054 MacKay, 2046 Bond Ratings [Smin] FOIPP and Internet Contract Legal Opinion Roach, 1411 [RQTN] Hotel spa [OQ] MacDonald, 2209 Compton, 1463-1464 FOIPP and Internet contract [OQ] MacLauchlan, 1464 MacDonald, 2044 IIDI egaming loan re: Financial Administration Act MacKay, 2044 [QQ] FOIPP and Internet contract legal opinion [OQ] MacDonald, 1465 MacKay, 2044 MacKay, 1465 MacDonald, 2044-2045 Meal claims [OQ] FOIPP and PEI Westside Funding [OQ] Compton, 1463 MacDonald, 1808-1809; 2045-2045 MacLauchlan, 1463 MacKay, 1808-1809; 2045-2046 Mi'kmaq Confederacy loan standing [OQ] FOIPP and Premier's receipts [OQ]

MacDonald, 2296

Compton, 1461-1462	MacDonald, 1505; 1618
MacLauchlan, 1461-1462	
CAMPING	HEALTH
GAMBLING	Ambulance Services [Smin]
Auditor General letter [OQ]	Henderson, 2176
MacLauchlan, 1469	Associate Families [Smin]
Myers, 1468-1469	Mundy, 2224
Crowbush egaming [OQ]	Autism [OQ]
Social	Action
Myers, 2218-2219	Aylward, 2287
Roach, 2218-2219	Currie, 2287
Social cost	Assessments and private psychologists
Brown, R., 2463	Aylward, 2288
Myers, 2463	Currie, 2288-2289
Egaming [OQ]	Pressure point in schools
Accountability	Aylward, 2287 Currie, 2287
Fox, 1397-1399; 2453-2454	Student number
MacLauchlan, 1397-1399; 1469; 2453-2454	Aylward, 2285-2286
Myers, 1469	Currie, 2285-2286
Briefing	Autism assessment and diagnosis [OQ]
Currie, 1980	Student numbers
•	Aylward, 2286
MacLauchlan, 1979-1980	Currie, 2286
Myers, 1979-1980	Wait time
Documents	Aylward, 2286
MacLauchlan, 1401-1402; 1402-1403	Currie, 2286
Trivers, 1401-1402; 1402-1403	Demographic trends and health care infrastructure
Re: Officials	[OQ]
Currie, 1932-1933	Bevan-Baker, 1511-1512
Myers, 1932	Henderson, 1511-1512
Social and Mi'kmaq Confederacy	Diabetes test strips [OQ]
Myers, 2220	Casey, 2292 Henderson, 2292
Roach, 2220	Expansion of Out of Province Travel Support
Social meal	Program [Smin]
Myers, 2219-2220	Henderson, 1474
Roach, 2219-2220	Family doctor access [OQ]
Social meal cost	Bevan-Baker, 1977
Brown, R., 2463	Henderson, 1977
Myers, 2463	Federal funding for [OQ]
Motion of censure [see M 71; read 2472]	Mental health and addictions
Public Accounts and egaming witnesses [OQ]	Fox, 2162
Fox, 1460	MacLauchlan, 2162
MacLauchlan, 1460-1461	Seniors' health care
Simplex travel [OQ]	Fox, 2162
MacLauchlan, 2098-2099	MacLauchlan, 2162
Myers, 2098-2099	Fentanyl use [OQ]
Wes Sheridan emails [OQ]	Henderson, 2409-2410
Currie, 1816-1817	Perry, 2409-2410 Financial coverage for people with type 1 diabetes
Myers, 1816	[OQ]
Write-off Date for IIDI Egaming Loan [RQTN]	Casey, 2292
write-our pate for fibri Egailling Loan [KQ1N]	Cuscj, 2272

Henderson, 2292-2293 Henderson, 1690 Prince Edward Home plan [OQ] Health system and children [OQ] Biggar, 1692 Aylward 1925-1926 Henderson, 1926 Brown, J., 1691-1692 Hillsborough Hospital [Smin] Radiation Safety Regulations [OQ] Aylward, 1927-1928 Henderson, 1866 Hillsborough Hospital [OQ] Henderson, 1970, [RQTN]; 1927-1928 Capital budget funding Regulating Midwifery on PEI [Smem] Fox, 1685 Casey, 1617 Henderson, 1685 Retention of [OQ] Replacement **Doctors** Fox, 1684 Bevan-Baker, 1976-1977 Henderson, 1684 Henderson, 1977 HW [OQ] GI specialist Management issue Henderson, 1974-1975 Bevan-Baker, 1976 LaVie, 1974-1975 Henderson, 1976 Riverview [OQ] Re: Dr. Rajal Khan Manor Henderson, 1975-1976 Bevan-Baker, 1512 Trivers, 1975-1976 Henderson, 1512 Rural PEI Tyne Valley manors Bevan-Baker, 1512 Compton, 1628-1630 Henderson, 1512-1513 Henderson, 1628-1631 Master Agreement negotiation [OQ] Shortage of psychologists [OQ] Aylward, 2458 Aylward, 2286-2287 Henderson, 2458 Currie, 2287 McInnes Cooper lawyer re: health care contract Souris [OQ] negotiations [OQ] Fourth doctor Aylward, 2457 LaVie, 1974 Henderson, 2457 Henderson, 1974 Medical specialists [OQ] Hospital chapel Henderson, 1974 Henderson, 1972-1973 Trivers, 1974 LaVie, 1972-1973 Midwifery collaboration [OQ] Walk-in Clinics Casey, 1691 Henderson, 2043, [RQTN]; 1973 Henderson, 1691 LaVie, 1973 Naloxone [OQ] Specialist [OQ] Henderson, 2410 Physician complement Perry, 2410 Aylward, 2166 New Legislation re: Physician Complaints Process Henderson, 2166-2168 [00] Recruitment Bevan-Baker, 1690 Aylward, 1926 Henderson, 1731, [RQTN]; 1690-1691 Henderson, 1926-1927 Nurse Practitioners on Prince Edward Island [Smin] Speech language pathology wait list [OQ] Henderson, 1632 Currie, 2289-2290 Pharmacy [OQ] MacKay, 2289 Group meeting with HW minister Status of registered health care professions act [OQ] Aylward, 2458-2459 Casey, 1691 Henderson, 2458-2459 Henderson, 1691 Services spending Telemedicine [OQ] Aylward, 2458 Bevan-Baker, 2291 Henderson, 2458 Henderson, 2291 Physician complaints process [OQ] Telemedicine interdepartmental meetings [OQ] Bevan-Baker, 1690 Bevan-Baker, 2292

Henderson, 2292 Law Society of PEI re: Bill Dow [OQ] Transportation and mobility activity [OQ] Fox. 2453: 2454 Henderson, 1515 MacLauchlan, 1470-1471; 2453; 2454-2455 Murphy, 1514-1515 Myers, 1469-1471 2009 Medical Act [OQ] Legal action against Globe and Mail [OQ] Bevan-Baker, 1690 MacLauchlan, 2464 Myers, 2464 Henderson, 1690 Police review [OQ] Update on PCH ambulatory care centre [OQ] Henderson, 1749-1740 Concerns Palmer, 1739 Fox. 2403 MacLauchlan Urgent mental health situation criteria [OQ] Ideal Aylward, 1924-1925 Fox, 2402 Henderson, 1924-1925 Wait time for long-term care beds in West Prince MacLauchlan, 2402 Update [QQ] Dumville, 2096 Henderson, 2169-2170 MacLauchlan, 2096 Perry, 2169-2170 Premier's vision of policing [OQ] West Prince youth addictions counsellor [OQ] Fox, 2402-2403 Currie, 2285 MacLauchlan, 2403 Fox, 2285 Ombudsperson's office [OQ] Western Hospital activity director [OQ] Bevan-Baker, 1813 Henderson, 1514 MacLauchlan, 1814 Murphy, 1514 Queen's Counsel Appointments [Smin] MacLauchlan, 2100 JUSTICE, LABOUR AND PUBLIC Recourse for injured workers [OQ] **SAFETY** Bevan-Baker, 1813 Auditor General and Office of Superintendent of MacLauchlan, 1813 Securities [OO] RCMP Dog Unit [Smin] Aylward, 1399-1400 MacLauchlan, 1935 MacLauchlan, 1399-1400 Securities commission [OO] Care facilities under FHS minister [OQ] Case number Aylward, 1687-1688 Aylward, 2404 Mundy, 1688 MacLauchlan, 2404 Child advocate [OQ] Egaming Aylward, 1685-1686; 1687; 1689 Aylward, 2403-2404 MacLauchlan, 1689 MacLauchlan, 2403-2404 Mundy, 1685-1686; 1687 Investigative hearing Crime Prevention and Policing Service Model Avlward, 2404 Review [Smin] MacLauchlan, 2404 MacLauchlan, 2348 Investor Ethical conduct and accountability [OO] Aylward, 2404-2405 LaVie, 1407 MacLauchlan, 2405 MacLauchlan, 1407-1408 Records and Auditor General Global network contract [OQ] Aylward, 2405 Aylward, 1686-1687 MacLauchlan, 2405 Mundy, 1686-1687 Sealed records Job growth measurement [OQ] Aylward, 2405; 2406 Brown, R, 2051-2052 MacLauchlan, 2405; 2406 Palmer, 2051 Summerside tax centre job losses [OO] Job growth measurement in Summerside [OO] Brown, R., 1619-1620 Brown, R., 2052 Fox, 1619-1620 Palmer, 2052 Supervised Access and Exchange Programs [Smin] Jobs for 1,000 Students [Smin] MacLauchlan, 1695 Brown, R., 2416

Tour of care facilities [OQ]

Aylward, 1688 Aylward, 1396 Mundy, 1688-1689 Election finance legislation [OO] Workers Compensation Board concerns [OQ] Bevan-Baker, 2339 Bevan-Baker, 1813 MacLauchlan, 2339 MacLauchlan, 1813 Electoral [OQ] Reform and parliamentary sovereignty Bevan-Baker, 1626 PARLIAMENTARY PROCEDURES AND MacLauchlan, 1626 **ELECTORAL REFORM** System referendum Amendment of Archives and Records Act [OQ] MacEwen, 2406-2408 Currie, 1622-1623 MacLauchlan, 2406-2408 Myers, 1622-1623 Email [OQ] Archives and Records Act and former Premier [OQ] Records management and Premier's office MacLauchlan, 1740 Currie, 1981-1982 Myers 1740 Myers, 1981-1982 Central pillar of democracy [OQ] Retention time Bevan-Baker, 1465-1466 Currie, 1981 Myers, 1981 Brown, R., 1465-1466 First Ministers' Meeting [Smin] Chris LeClair emails [OQ] MacLauchlan, 2173 Currie, 1741 Hacking of government servers [OQ] Myers, 1741 Myers, 2173 Deleted government email accounts [OQ] Roach, 2173 Aylward, 1928 Meeting re: electoral reform [OQ] Biggar, 2462 Bevan-Baker, 2169 Brown, R., 2466 MacLauchlan, 2169 Meetings with Premier [OQ] Currie, 1969, [RQTN]; 1621-1622; 1740; Bevan-Baker, 2168 1816; 1862-1863; 1928; 1934; 1979; 1981; 2099-MacLauchlan, 2168 2100; 2172; 2221; 2413 Melissa MacEachern emails [OQ] Fox, 1924 Currie, 1817 MacDonald, 2296 Myers, 1817 MacEwen, 1862 Motion 80 [OQ] MacLauchlan, 1924; 1934; 1982; 2099-2100 Electoral reform Myers, 1740-1741; 1816; 1934; 1979; 1980-Bevan-Baker, 1625 1981; 1982; 2099-2100; 2171-2172; 2173; 2220-MacLauchlan, 1625-1626 2221; 2296; 2413; 2465 Parliamentary sovereignty Perry, 2462 Bevan-Baker, 1737-1738 Roach, 1620-1621; 2172; 2173 MacLauchlan, 1738 Trivers, 1620-1622 Removal Democratic Renewal [Smin] Bevan-Baker, 1738 MacLauchlan, 1408 MacLauchlan, 1738 Democratic renewal committee mandate [OQ] Openness and transparency [OQ] Bevan-Baker, 2459 LaVie, 1406-1407 MacLauchlan, 2459 MacLauchlan, 1407 Destruction order re: emails [OQ] PAC witnesses [OQ] Currie, 1982 Bevan-Baker, 1592-1593 MacLauchlan, 1934; 2463-2464 MacLauchlan, 1592-1593 Myers, 1934; 1982; 2463-2464 Plebiscite threshold [OQ] Development and debate of legislation [OQ] Bevan-Baker, 1403-1404 Currie, 1694 MacLauchlan, 1403-1404 MacLauchlan, 1693-1694 Political reform and public funds [OQ] Myers, 1692-1694 Bevan-Baker, 2340

MacLauchlan, 2340

Dianne Griffin Appointed to Senate [Smem]

Premier [OQ] Roach, 2049 Campaign spending limits WCB concerns [OQ] Bevan-Baker, 2168 Bevan-Baker, 2460 MacLauchlan, 2168 MacLauchlan, 2460 Democratic renewal committee update REGIONAL, MUNICIPAL AND Bevan-Baker, 2459 MacLauchlan, 2460 **COMMUNITY ISSUES** Premier's office and Archives and Records Act [OQ] Dissolution of a municipality [OQ] Currie, 1623-1624 Mitchell, 2092 Myers, 1623-1625; 1689 Trivers, 2092 MacLauchlan, 1623-1625; 1683, [RQTN] Initiating of a new municipality [OQ] Public Accounts [Smin] Mitchell, 2091-2092 Roach, 2177 Trivers, 2091 Record management [OQ] During premiership transition Land use policies [OQ] Currie, 1740 Mitchell, 2094 Myers, 1740 Trivers, 2094 Information management under Robert Ghiz Legislative debate on futures of municipalities [OQ] Currie, 1932 Mitchell, 2093 MacLauchlan, 1932 Trivers, 2093 Myers, 1932 Responsibility during transition of premiers Municipal responsibilities [OQ] Currie, 1694-1695 Mitchell, 2094 LaVie, 1694 Trivers, 2094 Records [OQ] Municipality number [OQ] Information management under Robert Ghiz Mitchell, 2091 Currie, 1932 Trivers, 2091 MacLauchlan, 1932 Protection of unincorporated areas [OQ] Myers, 1932 Officer Mitchell, 2093 MacLauchlan, 1933 Trivers, 2093-2094 Myers, 1933 Removal of ministerial powers re: Municipal Retention and deposition schedules [OQ] Government Act [OQ] MacLauchlan, 1934 Mitchell, 2092-2093 Myers, 1933-1934 Trivers, 2092 Robert Ghiz [OQ] Restructuring of a municipality [OQ] **Emails** Currie, 1741 Mitchell, 2092 Myers, 1741 Trivers, 2092 Records storage MacLauchlan, 1931 SOCIAL SERVICES, SENIORS AND Myers, 1931 STATUS OF WOMEN 2007 government guidelines re: email [OQ] Currie, 1933 Celebrate Island Women: A Women's Network Myers, 1933 Fundraiser Wishes of Constituents [Smem] Biggar, 1472 Palmer, 1396 Child [OQ] Whistleblower legislation [OQ] Care funds Fox, 1459-1460 Compton, 2163-2164 MacLauchlan, 1459-1460 Mundy, 2163-2164 Written questions [OQ] Protection legislation review Biggar, 2048 Compton, 2164 MacEwen, 2047-2049 Mundy, 2164 Mitchell, 2048 Protection legislation review and child advocate Premier, 2047-2048 Compton, 2165

Mundy, 2165	Biggar, 2105
Compassionate care benefits [OQ]	National Housing
Brown, J., 1467-1468	Day [Smin]
Brown, R., 1467-1468	Mundy, 1631
FHS funds [OQ]	Strategy [OQ]
LaVie, 1742-1743	Brown, J., 2050-2051
Mundy, 1743	Mundy, 2050-2051
FHS minister and FOIPP material [OQ]	Poverty reduction strategy [OQ]
Compton, 2455-2456	Compton, 1812
Mundy, 2455-2456	Mundy, 1812-1813
Government action on low-income housing [OQ]	Principal Advisory for Seniors Health [Smin]
LaVie, 1743	Henderson, 2469
Mundy, 1743	Salvation Army Home Heating Program [Smin]
Guaranteed Income Supplement enhancements [OQ]	Mundy, 1939
Dumville, 2340-2341	SEAM and STAR programs [Smin]
Mundy, 2341	Mundy, 1517
Home Reno Program Spending [OQ]	Senior social isolation [OQ]
Compton, 2165-2166	Palmer, 2410-2411
Mundy, 2209, [RQTN]; 2165-2166	Mundy, 2410-1411
International Day for the Elimination of Violence	Shelter ceiling subsidy [OQ]
Against Women [Purple Ribbon Campaign] [Smin]	Casey, 1466-1467
Biggar, 1818	Mundy, 1467
International Day of Persons with Disabilities [Smin]	TAXES
Mundy, 2056	
Low-income housing [OQ]	Carbon tax [OQ]
District 1	Fuel prices
LaVie, 1741-1742	Mitchell, 2213
Mundy, 1742	Trivers, 2213
Three counties	Increased home reno funding
LaVie, 1742	Compton, 2457
Mundy, 1742	Mundy, 2456-2457
Low income housing waitlist re: [OQ]	Pay date
LaVie, 1741; 1743	Fox, 2209-2210
Mundy, 1850, [RQTN]; 1741; 1743	Mitchell, 2210-2211
Crisis	Questions and answers
LaVie, 1742	MacEwen, 2215
Mundy, 1742	Mitchell, 2215
Families	Revenue neutral
Compton, 1810	MacEwen, 2214
Mundy, 1810-1811	Mitchell, 2214-2215
Geographical and demographical information	Vulnerable Islanders
Compton, 1811	LaVie, 2337-2339
Mundy, 1811	MacLauchlan, 2337-2339
HST	Food Tax Credit [OQ]
Compton, 1811-1812	Casey, 1921, [Smem]; 1978
Mundy, 1812	McIsaac, 1978-1979
	Fuel tax relief [OQ]
Single parents	Fox, 2334
Compton, 1811	MacLauchlan, 2334-2335
Mundy, 1811	HST [OQ]
Women	Carbon emissions
Compton, 1811	MacLauchlan, 2336-2337
Mundy, 1811	Mitchell, 2212
National Day of Remembrance and Action on	
Violence Against Women [Smin]	Trivers, 2212; 2336-2337

Increase

MacKay, 1595

Roach, 1595

HST rebate on energy efficient home heating [OQ]

Biggar, 1596

MacKay, 1596

HST rebate removal on home heating fuel [OQ]

Biggar, 1597

MacKay, 1596-1597

## **TOURISM**

TIAPEI AGM [Smin]

MacDonald, 1821

Tourism in 2017 [OQ]

Brown, J., 2461

MacDonald, 2461-2462

Tourist point of origin and growth trends [OQ]

Brown, J., 2460

MacDonald, 2460-2461

Urging the province to exempt all forms of home

heating from the HST [see M 47; read 749]

# **VETERANS**

Remembrance Day [Smem]

Dumville, 1396

### **TABLED DATA**

### Correspondence

Annual Community Meeting report presented at newcomer's association

Brown, R., 1869

Annual operating expenses for Office of the Premier of 2005-2006, 2006-2007, 2012-2013, 2013-2014, 2014-2015, 2015-2016

MacLauchlan, 1522

Celebrate Holiday Recipe Guide

McIsaac, 2179

List of vacant health position in Health PEI

Aylward, 2179

Receipt for train travel referred to in Question Period Compton, 1476

Vehicle Operation in Prince Edward Island, A

Practical Guide to Users and Landowners

McIsaac, 1700

#### **Documents**

Cornwall Bypass projects, analysis and letters dating back to 1979,

Biggar, 1634

Department of Finance Second Quarter Forecast Roach, 1700

Highlights of the Prince Edward Island Economy Update 2016

Roach, 1701

Holland College Financial Statements for period ending March 31<sup>st</sup>, 2016

Brown, R., 2301

Managing Electronic Mail document from March 2015 and March 2016

Myers, 1987

Pan-Canadian Framework on Clean Growth and Climate Change

MacLauchlan, 2352

Province of PEI Five-Year Capital Plan for 2015-2016 and 2019-2020 and 2016-2017 to 2020-2021

Fox, 1700

Public Accounts Volumes 1, 2 and 3 for period ending March 31<sup>st</sup>, 2016

Roach, 2179

Relating to

Crime Prevention and Policing Services Model Review dated June 2016 and December 2016

MacLauchlan, 2352

Wood Islands-Caribou ferry service

Compton, 1522

The Mighty Island: A Framework for Economic Growth in Prince Edward Island

MacLauchlan, 2471

University of PEI Financial Statements for period ending April 30<sup>th</sup>, 2016

Brown, R., 2301

#### Letters

Letter dated September 14<sup>th</sup>, 2016 addressed to leaders of registered political parties regarding proposed reforms to political financing

MacLauchlan, 2471

Dated November 29<sup>th</sup>, 2016 from Minister of Economic Development and Tourism

MacKay, 2060

Referred to by Premier re: John MacLean by WCB Bevan-Baker, 2180

#### Petitions

Community of Belfast stating school is cornerstone of district

Compton, 1869

Cycling paths

Bevan-Baker, 2107

Groundwater

Bevan-Baker, 1868

PEI Service Animal Protection Law

Trivers, 1941

Signed by 658 residents requesting regulation and funding for midwifery services

Casey, 1634

#### **Reports**

Report of borrowing under the Financial Administration Act

Roach, 2180

Section 46 of the *Legislative Assembly Act*, report of the Indemnities & Allowance Commission

Watts, 1941

### **Annual Reports**

Acadian and Francophone Affairs French Language Services Act 2015-2016

MacLauchlan, 1987

Department of Education, Early Learning and Culture for period ending March 31<sup>st</sup>, 2015

Currie, 1634

Employment and Development Agency's Annual Report 2015-2016

Brown, R., 2417

MPHEC of 2015-2016

Brown, R., 2417

### <u>Annual Report – intersessional</u>

2013-2014 and 2014-2015 Annual Reports for Health PEI

Clerk, 1415

2014-2015 Annual Report for Island Waste

**Management Corporation** 

Clerk, 1415

2014-2015 Annual Report for the PEI Aquaculture and Fisheries Research Initiative Inc.

Clerk, 1415

2008-2009 Annual Report for the Provincial Treasury Clerk, 1415

2009-2010 and 2010 -2011 Annual Reports for Finance and Municipal Affairs

Clerk, 1415

2011-2012, 2012-2013 and 2013-2014 Annual

Reports for Finance, Energy and Municipal Affairs Clerk, 1415

2014-2015 Annual Report for the Prince Edward Island Lotteries Commission

Clerk, 1415

2015 Annual Report for the Environmental Advisory Council

Clerk, 1415

2014-2015 Annual Report for Holland College Clerk, 1415

2015 Annual Report for the Workers Compensation Board of Prince Edward Island

1415

 $2011\hbox{-}2012,\,2012\hbox{-}2013 \text{ and } 2013\hbox{-}2014 \text{ Annual}$ 

Reports for Innovation and Advanced Learning Clerk, 1415

2015-2016 Annual report for the Royal Canadian Mounted Police, PEI Division

Clerk, 1415

2014-2015 Annual Report for the Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission

Clerk, 1415

2015-2016 Annual Report for the Prince Edward Island Human Rights Commission

Clerk, 1415

2014-2015 Annual Report for Tourism and Culture Clerk, 1415

2014-2015 Annual Report for the Prince Edward Island Public Service Commission

Clerk, 1415

2015 Report of the Prince Edward Island Office of the Information and Privacy Commission

Clerk, 1415

2015-2016 Annual Report of the Prince Edward Island Crown Building Corporation

Clerk, 1415

2015-2016 Annual Report for Island Investment Development Inc.

Clerk, 1415

2015-2016 Annual Report for Finance PEI Clerk, 1415 2016 Report of the Auditor General of Prince Edward Island Special Assignment; Government Involvement with the E-gaming Initiative and Financial Services Platform

Clerk, 1416

2015-2016 Annual Report for Health PEI

Clerk, 1416

Report of the Atlantic Provinces Auditors General; Joint Audit of Atlantic Lottery Corporation, October 2016

Clerk, 1416

2014-2015 Annual Report for the English Language School Board

Clerk, 1416

Interim Report of the Chief Electoral Officer for the 2016 Plebiscite on Democratic Renewal

Clerk, 1416

2015-2016 Annual Report for Innovation PEI Clerk, 1416

### WRITTEN OUESTION

Department of Agriculture and Fisheries

6 December, No. 1062

Update on marketing levy for revenue generated by the Maritime provinces

LaVie, 2107

13 June. Nos. 1021-1029

Department of Communities, Land and Environment Water tests on Island households since 2011 annually; percentage of households have had bacterial water tests annually; cost to government for water tests; government revenue from water tests; change in fee structure for water tests since 2011; how many full chemistry water tests on Island households annually since 2011; true cost to government for full chemistry water test; adjustments to fee structure for full chemistry water test since 2011; annual results tracked to establish a baseline research data for groundwater quality, and is the information made public

MacEwen, [intersession]

7 December, Nos.1063-1064 Water sample testing MacEwen, 2179

21 June, No. 1030

Active clean-up or reclamation of the former oil and gas well (SOQUIP) contaminated site on Peter's

Road in Tyrone; estimated cost of needed clean-up; government's future plans for site

Bevan-Baker [intersession] \*Not answered

26 August, Nos. 1038-1047

Calculation of Watershed Management Fund Awards annually

Trivers [intersession]

2 December, No. 1061

Update on repair of bridge on Confederation Trail on Souris Line Road

LaVie. 2060

7 December, No. 1063

Annual cost for water test for every resident MacEwen, 2180

14 December, No. 1084-1085

Research from Climate Change Secretariat re: \$50/tonne carbon levy

MacEwen, 2417 \*No Answer

Department of Economic Development and Tourism

29 June, No. 1032-1037

Lease agreement between government and MMRI re: Mill River Properties

MacKay, [intersession]

13 December, No. 1082

PEI Liquor Control Commission opening more agency stores

LaVie, 2351 \*No Answer

Department of Education, Early Learning and Culture

30 May, Nos. 1013-1020 Early learning centres

Myers [intersession] \*Not answered

9 September, No. 1048

Invoice for total cost to government re: back to school pencils

Myers, [intersession]

1 December, No. 1060

Update on renovations to Legislative Assembly-Belle-Cloche

LaVie, 1987

23 February, 2017Nos. 1096-1101

Class sizes; advanced placement; International Baccalaureate Program; foreign credentials

Trivers, [Intersession] \*Not Answered

### Department of Finance

14 December, No. 1083

PEI Liquor Control Commission opening more agency stores

LaVie, 2417 \*No Answer

#### Department of Health and Wellness

17 November, No. 1056

Information on obtaining a second opinion from a specialist

LaVie, 1522

22 November, No. 1057

Information on doctor's contract, Community Health Centre in Souris

LaVIe, 1654

29 November, No. 1059

Update on recruitment of fourth doctor to Souris LaVie, 1869

8 December, No. 1067

Snow clearing policy for hospitals and manors LaVie, 2226 \*Answer 31 March, 2017

# Department of Justice and Public Safety

3 January, 2017

Traffic fine revenue

Fox, [intersession] \*Not answered

# Premier and President of Executive Council and Aboriginal Affairs

21 June, No. 1031

Status of project and development updates since 2013 re: mystery large-scale recreation project in DeSable and bio-commons

Bevan-Baker, [intersession]

8 December, Nos. 1069-1080

Funding for Native Council's NNADAP program Aylward, 2226

15 December, No. 1092

Ministers' answers to written questions

LaVie, 2471\* Not answered

3 January, 2017, No. 1094

National Farmers' Union

LaVie [Intersession] \*Not answered

# Department of Transportation, Infrastructure and Energy

30 September, Nos. 1049-1053

Copy of all agreements between government and Wood 4 Heating

Fox, [Intersession] 2016

30 September, No. 1054 Biomasss footprint Fox, [intersession] 2016

16 November, No. 1055 Information on weight restriction on North Lake Bridge

LaVie, 1476

24 November, No. 1058 Installation of weather camera at Souris beach LaVie, 1751

7 December, No. 1065-1066 Dangerous intersections in Kings County LaVie, 2180

9 December, No. 1081Update on phase two of Souris beach dune project LaVie, 2301

15 December, No. 1091 Purchasing of government snow plows LaVie, 2471

<u>Department of Workforce and Advanced Learning</u> 15 December, No. 1086-1090 Job numbers for Summerside for October, 2016 Palmer, 2471 \*Answer, 26 April, 2017